PHICE COPH

7/18/2018 RHS 2 Data Dictionary



Le Centre de gouvernance de l'information des Premières Nations

RHS 2 Data Dictionary

Adult Survey FNIGC

2.0

7/18/2018



Table of Contents

Personal Information	
Language7	
Education15	
Employment and Income	
Household	
Housing	
General Health	
Health Conditions	
Eye and ear	
Diabetes	
Nervous, Mental, Behavioural or Developmental	
Blood and Heart	
Bone and Muscle	
<i>Cancer</i>	
Infectious Disease	
Digestive System	
Respiratory94	
<i>Other</i>	
Injury	
Disability	
Health-Utility Index	
Home Health Care	



Personal Safety	144
Health Care Access	149
Dental Care	157
Food and Nutrition	165
Food Security	173
Physical Activity	178
Smoking	191
Alcohol and Other Substances	
Gambling	205
Sexual Activities	
Preventative Health Care	216
Migration	221
Residential Schools	228
Personal Wellness	236
Depression	245
Suicide	
Community Wellness and Traditional Culture	256
Sampling Design	267

FNICE COPN

7/18/2018 Personal Information

Personal Information



7/18/2018 Personal Information

VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	V	ALUES
CONSENT	Numeric	<i>Please fill in the number on the consent form:</i>		
AGE	Numeric	derived age dummy question		
GENDER	Numeric	Are you male or female?	1 2	Male Female
H5A	Numeric	height (feet)		
Н5В	Numeric	height (inches)		
H6	Numeric	How much do you weigh (lbs)? *approximate if necessary* If the respondent uses kilograms, refer to conversion table		
H5C	Numeric	Height in Centimetres		
Н6К	Numeric	Weight in Kilograms		
H7	Numeric	Are you currently pregnant	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
	CONSENT AGE GENDER H5A H5B H6 H5C H6K	CONSENTNumericAGENumericGENDERNumericH5ANumericH5BNumericH6NumericH5CNumericH6KNumeric	CONSENTNumericPlease fill in the number on the consent form:AGENumericderived age dummy questionGENDERNumericAre you male or female?H5ANumericheight (feet)H5BNumericheight (inches)H6NumericHow much do you weigh (lbs)? *approximate if necessary* If the respondent uses kilograms, refer to conversion tableH5CNumericHeight in CentimetresH6KNumericWeight in Kilograms	CONSENT Numeric Pease fill in the number on the consent form: AGE Numeric derived age dummy question GENDER Numeric Are you male or female? 1 H5A Numeric height (feet) 2 H5B Numeric height (nches) 1 H6 Numeric How much do you weigh (lbs)? *approximate fi necessary* If the respondent uses kilograms, refer to conversion table 1 H5C Numeric Height in Centimetres 1 H6K Numeric Meight in Kilograms 1 H7 Numeric Are you currently pregnant 0 17 1 1 1 88 1 1 1



7/18/2018 Personal Information

22	H8	Numeric	How many weeks pregnant are you?		
884	BMI_Metric	Numeric	Metric BMI Formula		
885	BMI_GROUP	Numeric	BMI Group	0 1	under 18.4 underweight from 18.5 to 24.9 normal
				2 3 4	from 25 to 29.9 overweight from 30 to 39.9 obese 40 and over morbidly obese



Language



	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
23	C1A	Numeric	Which language do you use most in daily life: English	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
24	C1B	Numeric	Which language do you use most in daily life: French	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
25	C1C	Numeric	Which language do you use most in daily life: First Nations language	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
26	C1D	Numeric	Which language do you use most in daily life: Other	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
27	C1D_other	String	Which language do you use most in daily life: Other (open text entry)		



28	C2	Numeric	Can you understand or speak a First Nations language?	0	No Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
29	СЗА	String	First Nations language indicated first		
30	C3a_new	String			
31	СЗВ	String	First Nations language indicated second		
32	C3b_new	String			
33	C3C	String	First Nations language indicated third		
34	c3c_new	String			
35	C3D	String	First Nations language indicated fourth		
36	c3d_new	String			
37	C3E	String	First Nations language indicated fifth		
38	c3e_new	String			
39	C3F	String	First Nations language indicated sixth		
40	c3f_new	String			



41	C4A	Numeric	First Nations language indicated first:understand	1 2 3 4 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	A few words Basic Intermediate Fluent N/A Refused
42	C4B	Numeric	First Nations language indicated second:understand	1 2 3 4 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	A few words Basic Intermediate Fluent N/A Refused
43	C4C	Numeric	First Nations language indicated third:understand	1 2 3 4 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	A few words Basic Intermediate Fluent N/A Refused



44	C4D	Numeric	First Nations language indicated	1	A few words
			fourth:understand	2	Basic
				3	Intermediate
				4	Fluent
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	0
45	C4E	Numeric	First Nations language indicated	1	A few words
			fifth:understand	2	Basic
				3	Intermediate
				4	Fluent
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	0
46	C4F	Numeric	First Nations language indicated	1	A few words
			sixth:understand	2	Basic
				3	Intermediate
				4	Fluent
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	0



47	C5A	Numeric	First Nations language indicated first:speak	1 2 3 4 77 99	A few words Basic Intermediate Fluent N/A Refused
48	C5B	Numeric	First Nations language indicated second:speak	Missing: 77.0, 99.0 1 2 3 4 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	A few words Basic Intermediate Fluent N/A Refused
49	C5C	Numeric	First Nations language indicated third:speak	1 2 3 4 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	A few words Basic Intermediate Fluent N/A Refused



SD Numeric First Nations language indicated 1 A few words Basic 3 Basic GD Hermediate 4 Hermediate GD Refused Refused Refused Marce First Nations language indicated lifth:speak 1 A few words Marce Refused Refused Refused Marce First Nations language indicated lifth:speak 1 A few words Marce First Nations language indicated lifth:speak 1 A few words Marce First Nations language indicated lifth:speak 1 A few words Marce First Nations language indicated lifth:speak 1 A few words Marce First Nations language indicated lifth:speak 1 A few words Marce First Nations language indicated sixth:speak 1 A few words Marce First Nations language indicated sixth:speak 1 A few words Marce First Nations language indicated sixth:speak 1 A few words Marce First Nations language indicated sixth:speak 1 A few words Marce Fir						
2 Basic 1 Constant of the second sec	50	C5D	Numeric		2 3 4 77 99	Basic Intermediate Fluent N/A
2 Basic 3 Intermediate 4 Fluent 77 N/A 99 Refused	51	C5E	Numeric	First Nations language indicated fifth:speak	2 3 4 77 99	Basic Intermediate Fluent N/A
	52	C5F	Numeric	First Nations language indicated sixth:speak	2 3 4 77 99	Basic Intermediate Fluent N/A



53	C4_fluent	Numeric	speak (intermediate/fluent vs. basic/some)	Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
54	C5_fluent	Numeric	understand (intermediate/fluent vs.	0	Basic/A few words
			basic/some)	1	intermediate/fluent
				77	NA
				99	donk/refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018 Education

Education

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018 Education

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	ALUES
55	D5	Numeric	Highest grade that you have completed for	1	No schooling
			elementary and secondary school (junior	2	Grade 1
			high/high school)	3	Grade 2
				4	Grade 3
				5	Grade 4
				6	Grade 5
				7	Grade 6
				8	Grade 7
				9	Grade 8
				10	Grade 9
				11	Grade 10
				12	Grade 11
				13	Grade 12
				14	Grade 13
				15	Other (specify)
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	



56	D5_other	String	Highest grade that you have completed for		
			elementary and secondary school:Other		
			(open text entry)		
57	D5Q	Numeric	Quebec_Highest grade that you have	1	Preschool
			completed for elementary and secondary	2	Grade 1
			school	3	Grade 2
				4	Grade 3
				5	Grade 4
				6	Grade 5
				7	Grade 6
				8	Secondary 1(or Grade
					7)
				9	Secondary 2 (or Grade
					8)
				10	Secondary 3 (or Grade
					9)
				11	Secondary 4 (or Grade
					10)
				12	Secondary 5 (or Grade
					11)
				13	Grade 12

				14	Attestation of
					Vocational Education
					(AVE)
				15	Diploma of Vocational
					Studies (DVS)
				16	Attestation of
					Vocational
					Specialisation (AVS)
				17	Other (specify)
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
58	D5Q_other	String	Quebec_ Highest grade that you have		
		-	completed for elementary and secondary		
			school:Other (open text entry)		
59	D6	Numeric	Did you graduate from high school	0	No
				1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
					Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
60	D7A	Numeric	What education have you completed: None	0	No
				1	Yes

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018 Education



				99 Missing: 99.0	Refused
61	D7B	Numeric	What education have you completed: Some trade, technical, or vocational	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
62	D7C	Numeric	What education have you completed: Some community college, or CEGEP	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
63	D7D	Numeric	What education have you completed: Some university	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
64	D7E	Numeric	What education have you completed: Diploma or certificate from trade, technical, or vocational school	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
65	D7F	Numeric	What education have you completed: Diploma or cetificate from community college,CEGEP, or university	0 1 99	No Yes Refused



				Missing: 99.0	
66	D7G	Numeric	What education have you completed: University degree (Undergraduate degree)	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
67	D7H	Numeric	What education have you completed: Professional degree (i.e. medicine, law, accounting, dentistry)	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
68	D7I	Numeric	What education have you completed: Masters degree	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
69	D7J	Numeric	What education have you completed: Earned doctorate (PhD)	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
70	D7K	Numeric	What education have you completed: Other	0 1 99	No Yes Refused

Missina: 99.0



				Missing: 99.0	
71	D7K_other	String	What education have you completed: Other (open text entry)		
72	D7Q_A	Numeric	<i>Quebec_What education have you completed: None</i>	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
73	D7Q_B	Numeric	<i>Quebec_What education have you completed: Some Technical College</i>	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
74	D7Q_C	Numeric	<i>Quebec_What education have you completed: Some General College</i>	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
75	D7Q_D	Numeric	Quebec_What education have you completed: Technical College Diploma	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
76	D7Q_E	Numeric	Quebec_What education have you	0	No



			completed: General College Diploma	1	Yes
				99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	
77	D7Q_F	Numeric	Quebec_What education have you	0	No
			completed: Some University	1	Yes
				99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	
78	D7Q_G	Numeric	Quebec_What education have you	0	No
			completed: University Degree	1	Yes
			(Undergraduate degree)	99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	
79	D7Q_H	Numeric	Quebec_What education have you	0	No
			completed: Professional degree (i.e.	1	Yes
			medicine, law, accounting, dentistry)	99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	
80	D7Q_I	Numeric	Quebec_What education have you	0	No
			completed: Masters degree	1	Yes
				99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	
81	D7Q_J	Numeric	Quebec_What education have you	0	No
			completed: Earned doctorate (PhD)	1	Yes

FNCC COPH

7/18/2018 Education

				99 Missing: 99.0	Refused
82	D7Q_K	Numeric	<i>Quebec_What education have you completed: Other</i>	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
83	D7Q_K_other	String	Quebec_What education have you completed: Other (open text entry)		
84	D8A	Numeric	Training in a health field: None	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
85	D8B	Numeric	Training in a health field: Some trade, technical, or vocational school	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0



86	D8C	Numeric	Training in a health field: Some community college or CEGEP	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
87	D8D	Numeric	Training in a health field: Some university	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
88	D8E	Numeric	Training in a health field: Diploma or certificate from trade, technical, or vocational school	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused , 99.0
89	D8F	Numeric	Training in a health field: Diploma or certificate from community college, CEGEP, or university	0 1 77	No Yes N/A

				88 99 Missing:	77.0, 88.0,	Don't know Refused 99.0
90	D8G	Numeric	<i>Training in a health field: University degree</i> (Undergraduate degree)	0 1 77 88 99 Missing:	77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
91	D8H	Numeric	<i>Training in a health field: Professional degree</i> (<i>i.e. medicine, law, accounting, dentistry</i>)	1 77 88 99	77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
92	D8I	Numeric	Training in a health field: Masters degree	0 1 77 88 99 Missing:	77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0

FNCC COPH



93	D8J	Numeric	Training in a health field: Earned doctorate (PhD)	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused
94	D8K	Numeric	Training in a health field: Other	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused
95	D8K_other	String	Training in a health field: Other (open text entry)		
96	D8Q_A	Numeric	<i>Quebec_Training in a health field: None</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused



97	D8Q_B	Numeric	<i>Quebec_Training in a health field: Some</i> <i>Technical College</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused
98	D8Q_C	Numeric	<i>Quebec_Training in a health field: Some</i> <i>General College</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused
99	D8Q_D	Numeric	Quebec_Training in a health field: Technical College Diploma	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused , 99.0
100	D8Q_E	Numeric	Quebec_Training in a health field: General College Diploma	0 1 77	No Yes N/A

FNCC COPH

7/18/2018 Education

				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
101	D8Q_F	Numeric	Quebec_Training in a health field: Some	0	No
			University	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
102	D8Q_G	Numeric	Quebec_Training in a health field: University	0	No
			Degree (Undergraduate degree)	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
103	D8Q_H	Numeric	Quebec_Training in a health field:	0	No
			Professional Degree (i.e. medicine, law,	1	Yes
			acounting, dentistry)	77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0



104	D8Q_I	Numeric	<i>Quebec_Training in a health field: Masters Degree</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
105	D8Q_J	Numeric	<i>Quebec_Training in a health field: Doctorate Degree</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
106	D8Q_K	Numeric	Quebec_Training in a health field: Other	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
107	D8Q_K_other	String	<i>Quebec_Training in a health field: Other</i> (open text entry)		

PMCC COPN

7/18/2018 Employment and Income

Employment and Income



	v	ARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
108	E1		Numeric	Do you currently work for pay (wages, salary, self-employed)	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
109	E2		Numeric	Are you currently looking for work	0 1 3 77 88 99	No Yes Self-reported not applicable N/A Don't Know Refused
110	E3		Numeric	<i>If no, which of the following best describes your situation</i>	1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Poor health or disabled Seasonal worker Retired Stay-at-home parent Student No longer looking for work, gave up Other (specify)

7/18/2018

Employment and Income

77	N/A
88	Don't know
99	Refused
Missing: 77.0, 88.0, 99.0	

99

111	E3_other	String	If no, which of the following best describes your situation: Other (open text entry)		
112	E4	Numeric	Where is your work located	1	In own First Nation community
				2	In another First Nation
				3	In a non-First Nations
					community
				4	Other
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
113	E4_other	String	Where is your work located: Other (open text entry)		
114	E5	Numeric	On average, how many hours a week do you	77	N/A

work

FNCC COPN

Refused



				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
115	E6A	Numeric	What job sector do you work in : Agriculture, Forestry, Fishing, and Hunting	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
116	E6B	Numeric	What job sector do you work in: Mining	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
117	E6C	Numeric	What job sector do you work in : Construction	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
118	E6D	Numeric	What job sector do you work in : Manufacturing	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused

Missing: 77.0, 99.0



119	E6E	Numeric	What job sector do you work in : Utilities	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
120	E6F	Numeric	What job sector do you work in: Transportation and Warehousing	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
121	E6G	Numeric	What job sector do you work in: Wholesale Trade	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
122	E6H	Numeric	What job sector do you work in: Retail	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused



123	E6I	Numeric	What job sector do you work in:	0	No
		Accommodation and Food Services	Accommodation and Food Services	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
124	E6J	Numeric	What job sector do you work in: Finance and	0	No
			Insurance	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
125	E6K	Numeric	What job sector do you work in : Real Estate	0	No
			and Rental and Leasing	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
126	E6L	Numeric	What job sector do you work in: Information	0	No
				1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	



127	E6M	Numeric	What job sector do you work in: Professional, Scientific, and Technical Services	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
128	E6N	Numeric	What job sector do you work in: Administrative Support; Waste Management and Remediation Services	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
129	E6O	Numeric	What job sector do you work in: Educational Services	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
130	E6P	Numeric	What job sector do you work in: Health Care and Social Assistance	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused



131	E6Q	Numeric	What job sector do you work in: Arts,	0	No
			Entertainment, and Recreation	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
132	E6R	Numeric	What job sector do you work in: Other	0	No
			Services (except Public Adminsitration)	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
133	E6S	Numeric	What job sector do you work in: Public	0	No
			Administration	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
134	E6T	Numeric	What job sector do you work in:	0	No
			Management of Companies and Enterprises	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	



135	E6U	Numeric	What job sector do you work in: Other (specify)	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
136	E6U_other	String	What job sector do you work in: Other (open text entry)		
137	E7	Numeric	For the previous year (ending December 31 2007), please think of your total personal income, before deductions from all sources	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 88	income loss no income \$1-\$4,999 \$5,000-\$9,999 \$10,000-\$14,999 \$15,000-\$19,999 \$20,000-\$24,999 \$20,000-\$29,999 \$30,000-\$39,999 \$40,000-\$49,999 \$50,000-\$59,999 \$60,000-\$69,999 \$70,000-\$79,999 \$80,000 and over Don't know



				99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Refused
138	E8A	Numeric	During 2007, did you receive any income from paid employment	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
139	E8B	Numeric	During 2007, did you receive any income from self-employment	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
140	E8C	Numeric	<i>During 2007, did you receive any Employment Insurance</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
141	E8D	Numeric	<i>During 2007, did you receive any social assistance</i>	0 1 88 99	no yes don't know refused



				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
142	E8E	Numeric	During 2007, did you receive any income from royalties, trusts, or land claims payments	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
143	E8F	Numeric	During 2007, did you receive any income from Basic Old Age Security	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
144	E8G	Numeric	During 2007, did you receive any benefits from Canada or Quebec Pension Plan	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
145	E8H	Numeric	During 2007, did you receive any income from guaranteed income supplement or spouses allowance	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused



7/18/2018

Employment and Income

146	E8I	Numeric	During 2007, did you receive any income from retirement, pensions, superannuation, or annuities	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
147	E8J	Numeric	During 2007, did you receive any income from Veterans Pension	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
148	E8K	Numeric	During 2007, did you receive any income from Child Tax Benefits	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
149	E8L	Numeric	During 2007, did you receive any child support or alimony	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused

7/18/2018

Employment	and	Income	
------------	-----	--------	--

150	E8M	Numeric	During 2007, did you receive any Workers Compensation	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
151	E8N	Numeric	During 2007, did you receive any disability allowance	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
152	E8O	Numeric	During 2007, did you receive any education or training allowance	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
153	E8P	Numeric	During 2007, did you receive any maternity/paternity leave	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
893	lfpr	Numeric	labor force participation rate	0	not participation

FNICE COPH

7/18/2018 Household

1 participation

Missing: 99.0

Household



		VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	١	ALUES
154	F1A		Numeric	How many children usually live in this household: Under 6 years old	99 Missing: 99.0	Refused
155	F1B		Numeric	How many children usually live in this household: 6 to 11 years old	99 Missing: 99.0	Refused
156	F1C		Numeric	How many children usually live in this household: 12 to 17 years old	99 Missing: 99.0	Refused
157	F2A		Numeric	Including yourself, how many adults usually live in this household: 18 to 64 years old	99 Missing: 99.0	Refused
158	F2B		Numeric	Including yourself, how many adults usually live in this household: over 65 years old	99 Missing: 99.0	Refused
159	E9		Numeric	Including yourself, how many household members received income from any source in the previous year (ending December 31)	99 Missing: 99.0	Refused
160	E10		Numeric	For the previous year (ending December 31 2007), please think of your total household income, before deductions from all sources	1 2 3 4 5 6	Income loss No income \$1-\$4,999 \$5,000-\$9,999 \$10,000-\$14,999 \$15,000-\$19,999

				7	\$20,000-\$24,999
				8	\$25,000-\$29,999
				9	\$30,000-\$39,999
				10	\$40,000-\$49,999
				11	\$50,000-\$59,999
				12	\$60,000-\$69,999
				13	\$70,000-\$79,999
				14	\$80,000 and over
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0)
161	F3A	Numeric	Did you ever struggle to meet the basic	1	No (can cover all
161	F3A	Numeric	Did you ever struggle to meet the basic living requirements: Food	1	No (can cover all costs)
161	F3A	Numeric		1	
161	F3A	Numeric			costs)
161	F3A	Numeric		2	costs) A few times a year
161	F3A	Numeric		2 3	costs) A few times a year Monthly
161	F3A	Numeric		2 3	costs) A few times a year Monthly More than once a
161	F3A	Numeric		2 3 4	costs) A few times a year Monthly More than once a month
161	F3A	Numeric		2 3 4 77	costs) A few times a year Monthly More than once a month Non-applicable
161	F3A	Numeric		2 3 4 77 88	costs) A few times a year Monthly More than once a month Non-applicable Don't know Refused

7/18/2018 Household

162	F3B	Numeric	Did you ever struggle to meet the basic living requirements: Shelter	1 2 3 4 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No (can cover all costs) A few times a year Monthly More than once a month Non-applicable Don't know Refused
163	F3C	Numeric	<i>Did you ever struggle to meet the basic living requirements: Utilities (heat,electricity)</i>	1 2 3 4 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No (can cover all costs) A few times a year Monthly More than once a month Non-applicable Don't know Refused
164	F3D	Numeric	Did you ever struggle to meet the basic living requirements: Clothing	1	No (can cover all costs)

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018 Household

				2	A few times a year
				3	Monthly
				4	More than once a
					month
				77	Non-applicable
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.	0, 99.0
165	F3E	Numeric	Did you ever struggle to meet the basic	1	No (can cover all
			living requirements: Transportation		costs)
				2	A few times a year
				3	Monthly
				4	More than once a
					month
				77	Non-applicable
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.	0, 99.0
166	F3F	Numeric	Did you ever struggle to meet the basic	1	No (can cover all
			living requirements: Childcare		costs)
				2	A few times a year
				3	Monthly

4	More than once a
	month
77	Non-applicable
88	Don't know
99	Refused
Missing:	77.0, 88.0, 99.0

894	crowding_index	Numeric	house crowding index	Missing: 99.0	
895	crowding_index_cat	Numeric	Categorized house crowding index	0	one or less person per
					room : not crowded
				1	more than one person
					per room: crowded
				99	missing
				Missing: 99.0	

PMCC COPN



Housing



	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	V	ALUES
167	G1	Numeric	Is your home (home ownership status):	1	Rented by you or another member of this household
				2	Owned by you or another member of this household
				3	Other
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
168	G1_other	String	Is your (home home ownership status): Other (open text entry)		
169	G2	Numeric	Do you live in band-owned housing	0	No
				1	Yes
				88	Don't Know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	

re
w
w



172	G4B	Numeric	<i>Does your home have a carbon monoxide detector</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
173	G4C	Numeric	Does your home have a fire extinguisher	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
174	G4D	Numeric	<i>Does your home have a telephone with service</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
175	G4E	Numeric	Does your home have a computer	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused



176	G4F	Numeric	<i>Does your home have a connection to the Internet</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
177	G4G	Numeric	Does your home have a refrigerator (fridge)	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
178	G4H	Numeric	Does your home have a stove for cooking	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
179	G4I	Numeric	Does your home have electricity	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
180	G4J	Numeric	Does your home have cold, running water	0	No



				1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
181	G4K	Numeric	Does your home have hot, running water	0	No
				1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
182	G4L	Numeric	Does your home have a flush toilet	0	No
				1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
183	G4M	Numeric	Does your home have either a septic tank or	0	No
			sewage service	1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
184	G4N	Numeric	Does your home have garbage collection	0	No
			services	1	Yes



				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
185	G5	Numeric	Is this dwelling in need of repairs	1	Yes, major repairs
				2	Yes, minor repairs
				3	No, only regular
					maintenance is
					required (painting,
					furnace)
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
186	G6	Numeric	In the last 12 months, has there been mold	0	No
			or mildew in your home	1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
187	G7	Numeric	What is the main water supply for your	1	Piped in (local or
			household? Refers to the main water supply		community water
			where most of the households water		supply)
				2	Trucked in

3		Well (individual or
		shared)
4		Collect it yourself from
		river, lake, pond
5		Collect it yourself from
		water plan
6		From a neighbour's
		house
7		Other
88		Don't know
99		Refused
Missing:	88.0, 99.0	

188	G7_other	String	What is the main water supply for your household: Other (open text entry)		
189	G8	Numeric	Do you consider the main water supply in your home safe for drinking year round	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
190	G9A	Numeric	<i>Do you use any other sources of drinking water: no other sources</i>	0 1 99	No Yes Refused

FNCC COPH



				Missing: 99.0	
191	G9B	Numeric	<i>Do you use any other sources of drinking water: bottled water</i>	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
192	G9C	Numeric	<i>Do you use any other sources of drinking water: water from another house</i>	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
193	G9D	Numeric	<i>Do you use any other sources of drinking water: boiled tap water</i>	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
194	G9E	Numeric	<i>Do you use any other sources of drinking water: river, lake, or stream</i>	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
195	G9F	Numeric	<i>Do you use any other sources of drinking water: Other</i>	0 1 99	No Yes Refused

INCC COPN

7/18/2018 General Health

Missing: 99.0

196	G9F_other	String	Do you use any other sources of drinking
			water: Other (open text entry)

General Health



	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	V	ALUES
197	H1	Numeric	In general, would you say that your health	1	Excellent
			is:	2	Very good
				3	Good
				4	Fair
				5	Poor
				99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	
198	H2	Numeric	Compared to one year ago, how would you	1	much better now than
			say your health is now? Is it:		1 year ago
				2	somewhat better now
				3	about the same as 1
					year ago
				4	somewhat worse now
				5	much worse now than
					1 year ago
199	НЗА	Numeric	What things make you so healthy: Good	0	no
			diet(low fat, fruits and vegetables, etc)	1	yes
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused



200	H3B	Numeric	What things make you so healthy: Reduced stress	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes N/A Don't know Refused
201	H3C	Numeric	What things make you so healthy: Good social supports (family, friends, co-workers)	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes N/A Don't know Refused
202	H3D	Numeric	What things make you so healthy: Good sleep/ Proper rest	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes N/A Don't know Refused
203	H3E	Numeric	What things make you so healthy: Happy, content	0 1	no yes

Missing: 77.0, 88.0, 99.0

60

				77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	N/A Don't know Refused 9, 99.0
204	H3F	Numeric	What things make you so healthy: Regular exercise or active in sports	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes N/A Don't know Refused 9, 99.0
205	H3G	Numeric	What things make you so healthy: In balance (physical, emotional, mental, and spiritual)	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes N/A Don't know Refused 9, 99.0
206	НЗН	Numeric	What things make you so healthy: Other	0 1 77 88 99	no yes N/A Don't know Refused

FNCC COPN



			Missing: 77.0, 88.0, 99.0
207	H3H_other	String	What things make you so healthy: Other
			(open text entry)

PNGC COPN

7/18/2018 Health Conditions

Health Conditions

Eye and ear

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
217	HC10	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Glaucoma	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
273	HC10_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Glaucoma	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	n/a Refused .0
245	HC10_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Glaucoma	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know Refused 99.0
218	HC11	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Blindness or serious vision problems (cant be corrected with glasses)	0 1 88 99	No Yes Don't know Refused



				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
274	HC11_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Blindness or serious vision problems (cant be corrected with glasses)	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	n/a Refused 0
246	HC11_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Blindness or serious vision problems (cant be corrected with glasses)	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know Refused 99.0
219	HC12	Numeric	<i>Have you been told that you have: Hearing impairment</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
275	HC12_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Hearing impairment	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	n/a Refused .0
247	HC12_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Hearing impairment	0 1 77	no yes n/a

				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
216	HC9	Numeric	Have you been told that you have:	0	No
			Cataracts	1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
272	HC9_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Cataracts	777	n/a
				999	Refused
				Missing: 777.0, 999	.0
244	HC9_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for:	0	no
			Cataracts	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
Diabetes					

VARIABLE	TYPE	LABEL	VALUES

235	HD1	Numeric	Have you been told that you have:	0	No
			Diabetes	1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99	.0
291	HD1_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Diabetes	777	n/a
				999	refused
				Missing: 777.0, 9	99.0
263	HD1_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for:	0	no
			Diabetes	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88	.0, 99.0
308	HD2_1	Numeric	Which types of diabetes have you been	0	no
			diagnosed with:Type 1	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88	.0, 99.0

7/18/2018

Health Conditions

309	HD2_2	Numeric	Which types of diabetes have you been diagnosed with:Type 2	0 1 77 88 99	no yes n/a Don't know refused
310	HD2_3	Numeric	Which types of diabetes have you been diagnosed with: Gestational	Missing: 77.0, 88.0 0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know refused
311	HD3	Numeric	Were you pregnant when you were first diagnosed with diabetes (all types)	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know refused 0, 99.0
312	HD4_A	Numeric	What treatment is used to control your diabetes: Diet	0 1 77	no yes n/a

				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
313	HD4_B	Numeric	What treatment is used to control your	0	no
			diabetes: Exercise	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
314	HD4_C	Numeric	What treatment is used to control your	0	no
			diabetes: Insulin	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
315	HD4_D	Numeric	What treatment is used to control your	0	no
			diabetes: Pills	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0



316	HD4_E	Numeric	What treatment is used to control your diabetes: Traditional medicines	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know refused 0, 99.0
317	HD4_F	Numeric	What treatment is used to control your diabetes: Traditional ceremonies, healer	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know refused 0, 99.0
318	HD4_G	Numeric	What treatment is used to control your diabetes: No treatment or medicine	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know refused 0, 99.0
319	HD4_H	Numeric	What treatment is used to control your diabetes: Other	0 1 77	no yes n/a

PMCC COPN

7/18/2018 Health Conditions

88	8	Don't know
99	9	refused
М	lissing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0

320	HD4_H_other	String	What treatment is used to control your diabetes: Other (open text entry)		
321	HD5	Numeric	In the past two weeks, how often have you checked your blood sugar levels	1 2 3 4 5 6 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	More than once a day Once a day 10-13 times in the past two weeks 6-9 times in the past two weeks 2-5 times in the past two weeks Not at all in the past two weeks n/a Don't know refused
322	HD6_A	Numeric	Has your diabetes: Prompted you to adopt a healthier lifestyle, which includes diet and exercise		no yes n/a



				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.	0, 99.0
323	HD6_B	Numeric	Has your diabetes: Affected your vision e.g. retinopathy	0	no
				1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0, 99.0	
324	HD6_C	Numeric	Has your diabetes: Affected your kidney	0	no
			function	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0, 99.0	
325	HD6_D	Numeric	Has your diabetes: Affected your circulation other than your health	0	no
				1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0, 99.0	



326	HD6_E	Numeric	Has your diabetes: Affected the feeling in your hands or feet (e.g. neuropathy)	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know refused D, 99.0
327	HD6_F	Numeric	Has your diabetes: Affected your lower limbs	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.	no yes n/a Don't know refused D, 99.0
328	HD6_G	Numeric	Has your diabetes: Resulted in infections	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know refused 0, 99.0
329	HD6_H	Numeric	Has your diabetes: Resulted in amputation	0 1 77	no yes n/a

				88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	Don't know refused 99.0
330	HD7	Numeric	Are you currently attending a diabetes clinic or seeing someone (MD, nurse, etc) for diabetes education	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know refused 99.0
331	HD8_A	Numeric	Reason for not attending a diabetes clinic: No longer require diabetes education, I already have the information I need	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know refused 99.0
332	HD8_B	Numeric	Reason for not attending a diabetes clinic: I don't have sufficient info about where to go		no yes n/a Don't know refused 99.0



7/18/2018

333	HD8_C	Numeric	<i>Reason for not attending a diabetes clinic:</i> <i>A diabetes clinic is not available in my area</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know refused 99.0
334	HD8_D	Numeric	Reason for not attending a diabetes clinic: A diabetes health specialist is not available in my area	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know refused
335	HD8_E	Numeric	Reason for not attending a diabetes clinic: Could not afford it	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know refused , 99.0
336	HD8_F	Numeric	<i>Reason for not attending a diabetes clinic:</i> <i>Direct health care costs</i>	0 1 77	no yes n/a

				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
337	HD8_G	Numeric	Reason for not attending a diabetes clinic:	0	no
			Transportation costs	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
338	HD8_H	Numeric	Reason for not attending a diabetes clinic:	0	no
			Childcare costs	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
339	HD8_I	Numeric	Reason for not attending a diabetes clinic:	0	no
			Felt services would be inadequate	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0



340	HD8_J	Numeric	Reason for not attending a diabetes clinic:	0	no
			Felt services would be culturally	1	yes
			inappropriate	77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	, 99.0
341	HD8_K	Numeric	Reason for not attending a diabetes clinic:	0	no
			Chose not to attend	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	, 99.0
342	HD8_L	Numeric	Reason for not attending a diabetes clinic:	0	no
			Other	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	, 99.0
343	HD8_L_other	String	Why not attending a diabetes clinic: Other	Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	, 99.0
343	HD8_L_other	String	Why not attending a diabetes clinic: Other (open text entry)	Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	, 99.0

Nervous, Mental, Behavioural or Developmental



	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
220	HC13	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Epilepsy	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
276	HC13_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Epilepsy	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	n/a Refused .0
248	HC13_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Epilepsy	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know Refused 99.0
221	HC14	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Psychological or nervous disorders	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused



277	HC14_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Psychological or nervous disorders	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	n/a Refused .0
249	HC14_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Psychological or nervous disorders	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know Refused
222	HC15	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Cognitive or mental disability	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
278	HC15_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Cognitive or mental disability	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	n/a Refused .0
250	HC15_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Cognitive or mental disability	0 1 77 88	no yes n/a Don't know



				99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	Refused 99.0
223	HC16	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: ADD or ADHD	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
279	HC16_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: ADD or ADHD	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	n/a Refused 0
251	HC16_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: ADD or ADHD	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know Refused 99.0
224	HC17	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Learning disability	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused



252HC17_BNumericAre you undergoing treatment for: Learning0nodisability1yesLLLTn/aLLLLSDon't knowLLLLSRefused	280	HC17_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Learning disability	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	n/a Refused 0
Missing: 77.0, 88.0, 99.0	252	HC17_B	Numeric		1 77 88 99	yes n/a Don't know Refused

Blood and Heart

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	v	ALUES
225	HC18	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Heart	0	No
			disease	1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.	0
281	HC18_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Heart disease	777	n/a
				999	Refused
				Missing: 777.0, 99	9.0



253	HC18_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Heart disease	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know Refused
226	HC19	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: High blood pressure	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
282	HC19_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: High blood pressure	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	n/a Refused 9.0
254	HC19_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: High blood pressure	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know Refused 0, 99.0



7/18/2018

Health Conditions

305	HC19_a1	Numeric	Was the high blood pressure related to	0	no
			pregnancy	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
227	HC20	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Effects	0	No
			of stroke (brain hemorrhage)	1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
283	HC20_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Effects of stroke (brain	777	n/a
			hemorrhage)	999	Refused
				Missing: 777.0, 999	.0
255	HC20_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Effects	0	no
			of stroke (brain hemorrhage)	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
_					

Bone and Muscle



	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
208	HC1	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Arthritis	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
264	HC1_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Arthritis	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	n/a Refused 0
236	HC1_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Arthritis	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know Refused 99.0
210	HC4	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Rheumatism	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
266	HC4_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Rheumatism	777	n/a

				999	Refused
				Missing: 777.0, 999	.0
238	HC4_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for:	0	no
			Rheumatism	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
211	HC5	Numeric	Have you been told that you have:	0	No
			Osteoporosis	1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
267	HC5_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Osteoporosis	777	n/a
				999	Refused
				Missing: 777.0, 999	.0
239	HC5_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for:	0	no
			Osteoporosis	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused



				·	5510
209	HC3	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Chronic		No
			back pain (excluding arthritis)	1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
265	HC3_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Chronic back pain	777	n/a
			(excluding arthritis)	999	Refused
				Missing: 777.0, 999	.0
237	HC3_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Chronic	0	no
			back pain	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0

Missing: 77.0, 88.0, 99.0

Cancer

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL		VALUES
229	HC22	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Cancer	0	No
				1	Yes
				88	Don't know

				99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Refused
285	HC22_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Cancer	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	n/a Refused .0
257	HC22_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Cancer	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know Refused , 99.0
293	HC22_a1	Numeric	What type of cancer: Breast	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know Refused
302	HC22_a10	Numeric	What type of cancer: Pancreatic	0 1 77 88	no yes n/a Don't know

				99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	Refused , 99.0
303	HC22_a11	Numeric	What type of cancer: Other	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know Refused , 99.0
304	HC22_a11_other	String	<i>What type of cancer: Other (open text entry)</i>		
294	HC22_a2	Numeric	What type of cancer: Prostate	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know Refused , 99.0
295	HC22_a3	Numeric	What type of cancer: Lung	0 1 77 88 99	no yes n/a Don't know Refused



				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
296	HC22_a4	Numeric	What type of cancer: Colon	0	no
				1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
297	HC22_a5	Numeric	What type of cancer: Bladder	0	no
				1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
298	HC22_a6	Numeric	What type of cancer: Leukemias	0	no
				1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
299	HC22_a7	Numeric	What type of cancer: Lymphoma	0	no
				1	yes

				77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	n/a Don't know Refused 99.0
300	HC22_a8	Numeric	What type of cancer: Malignant melanoma	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know Refused 99.0
301	HC22_a9	Numeric	What type of cancer: Ovarian	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know Refused 99.0

Infectious Disease

PNGC COPN

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL		VALUES
232	HC25	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: HIV-	0	No
			AIDS	1	Yes
				88	Don't know

				99 Missing: 88.0, 99.	Refused 0
288	HC25_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: HIV-AIDS	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 99	n/a Refused 99.0
260	HC25_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: HIV- AIDS	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.	no yes n/a Don't know Refused 0, 99.0
233	HC26	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Hepatitis	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.	No Yes Don't know Refused
289	HC26_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Hepatitis	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 99	n/a Refused 09.0
261	HC26_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Hepatitis	0 1	no yes



				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0), 99.0
306	HC26_a1	Numeric	What type of hepatitis	1	Туре А
				2	Туре В
				3	Туре С
				4	Don't know
				77	n/a
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 4.0,	99.0
234	HC27	Numeric	Have you been told that you have:	0	No
			Tuberculosis (TB)	1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0)
290	HC27_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Tuberculosis (TB)	777	n/a
				999	Refused
				Missing: 777.0, 99	9.0
262	HC27_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for:	0	no
			Tuberculosis (TB)	1	yes



				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0,	88.0, 99.0
307	HC27_a1	Numeric	Is your tuberculosis active or inactive	1	Active
				2	Inactive
				3	Don't know Type
				77	n/a
				88	dk
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0,	88.0, 99.0

Digestive System

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	V	ALUES
230	HC23	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Liver disease (excluding Hepatitis)	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
286	HC23_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Liver disease (excluding Hepatitis)	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	n/a Refused 9.0



				-	
258	HC23_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Liver disease (excluding Hepatitis)	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know Refused D, 99.0
231	HC24	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Stomach and intestinal problems	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
287	HC24_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Stomach and intestinal problems	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 99	n/a Refused 9.0
259	HC24_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Stomach and intestinal problems	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know Refused 0, 99.0

Respiratory

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
212	HC2	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Asthma	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
240	HC2_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Asthma	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know Refused 99.0
292	HC2_a1	Numeric	<i>Have you had an asthma attack in the past 12 months</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know Refused 99.0
213	HC6	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Chronic	0	No



			bronchitis	1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Yes Don't know Refused
269	HC6_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Chronic bronchitis	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	n/a Refused .0
241	HC6_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Chronic bronchitis	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know Refused
214	HC7	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Emphysema	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
270	HC7_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Emphysema	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	n/a Refused .0



242	HC7_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for:	0	no
			Emphysema	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0,	88.0, 99.0
268	HC2_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Asthma	777	n/a
				999	Refused
				Missing: 777.0), 999.0

Other

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
228	HC21	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Thyroid problems	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
284	HC21_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Thyroid problems	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	n/a Refused 0



256	HC21_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Thyroid problems	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know Refused 0, 99.0
215	HC8	Numeric	Have you been told that you have: Allergies	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
271	HC8_A	Numeric	Age of diagnosis: Allergies	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 99	n/a Refused 9.0
243	HC8_B	Numeric	Are you undergoing treatment for: Allergies	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	no yes n/a Don't know Refused 0, 99.0



Injury



7/18/2018

Injury

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
344	IJ1	Numeric	<i>Have you been injured in the past 12 months</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
345	IJ2_A	Numeric	<i>Have you experienced: Broken or fractured bones</i>	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
346	IJ2_B	Numeric	Have you experienced: Burns or scalds	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
347	IJ2_C	Numeric	Have you experienced: Dislocation	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused

348	IJ2_D	Numeric	Have you experienced: Major sprain or strain	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
349	IJ2_E	Numeric	Have you experienced: Major cuts, scrapes, or bruises	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
350	IJ2_F	Numeric	Have you experienced: Concussion	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
351	IJ2_G	Numeric	Have you experienced: Poisoning	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused



352	IJ2_H	Numeric	Have you experienced: Injury to internal organ	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
353	IJ2_I	Numeric	Have you experienced: Dental injury	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
354	IJ2_J	Numeric	Have you experienced: Hypothermia, frostbite, other injury due to cold exposure	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
355	IJ2_K	Numeric	Have you experienced: Repetitive strain	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
356	1J2_L	Numeric	Have you experienced: Injury type (Other)	0	No

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018

Injury

1	Yes
77	N/A
99	Refused
Missing: 77.0, 99.0	

357	IJ2_L_other	String	Have you experienced: Other (open text entry)		
358	IJ3_A	Numeric	What part of body was injury located: Hand	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
359	IJ3_B	Numeric	What part of body was injury located: Wrist	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
360	IJ3_C	Numeric	What part of body was injury located: Arm	0 1 77	No Yes N/A

MCC COPN
PAGE COPN

7/18/2018

Injury

				88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	Don't know Refused 99.0
361	IJ3_D	Numeric	What part of body was injury located: Foot	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
362	IJ3_E	Numeric	What part of body was injury located: Ankle	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
363	IJ3_F	Numeric	What part of body was injury located: Knee	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0



364	113_G	Numeric	What part of body was injury located: Leg	0 1 77 88	No Yes N/A Don't know
				99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	Refused 99.0
365	IJ3_H	Numeric	What part of body was injury located: Torso	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
366	1J3_I	Numeric	What part of body was injury located: Eye(s)	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
367	נ_ננו	Numeric	What part of body was injury located: Head	0 1 77	No Yes N/A



7/18/2018

Injury

				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
368	IJ3_K	Numeric	What part of body was injury located: Other	0	No
				1	Yes
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
369	IJ3_K_other	String	What part of body was injury located: Other		
			(open text entry)		
370	IJ4_A	Numeric	Where did injury(ies) occur: Home	0	No
				1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
371	IJ4_B	Numeric	Where did injury(ies) occur: School, college,	0	No
			university	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	



372	1]4_C	Numeric	Where did injury(ies) occur: Sports fields/facilities of schools	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
373	IJ4_D	Numeric	Where did injury(ies) occur: Street, highway, sidewalk	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
374	IJ4_E	Numeric	Where did injury(ies) occur: Community buildings (community centre, band office)	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
375	1]4_F	Numeric	Where did injury(ies) occur: Industrial or construction area	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
376	IJ4_G	Numeric	Where did injury(ies) occur: Office	0	No

7/18/2018

Injury

				1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
377	IJ4_H	Numeric	Where did injury(ies) occur: Countryside,	0	No
			forest, woodlot,	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
378	IJ4_I	Numeric	Where did injury(ies) occur: Lake, river,	0	No
			ocean	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
379	IJ4_J	Numeric	Where did injury(ies) occur: Other (specify)	0	No
				1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
380	IJ4_J_other	String	Where did injury(ies) occur: Other (open text entry)		

FNICE COPN



381	IJ5_A	Numeric	What were you doing when injury(ies) occured: Sports or physical exercise	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
382	IJ5_B	Numeric	What were you doing when injury(ies) occured: Leisure or hobby	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
383	IJ5_C	Numeric	What were you doing when injury(ies) occured: Working at a job or business	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
384	1]2_D	Numeric	What were you doing when injury(ies) occured: Unpaid work/chores around the house	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused



385	IJ5_E	Numeric	What were you doing when injury(ies) occured: Travel to and from work/school	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
386	IJ5_F	Numeric	What were you doing when injury(ies) occured:Other (specify)	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
387	IJ5_F_other	String	What were you doing when injury(ies) occured: Other (open text entry)		
388	IJ6_A	Numeric	Injury causes: Motor vehicle accident	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
389	IJ6_B	Numeric	Injury causes: All terrain vehicle (ATV) accident	0 1 77 99	No Yes N/A Refused



7/18/2018

Injury

				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
390	1J6_C	Numeric	Injury causes: Snowmobile collision	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
391	1J6_D	Numeric	Injury causes: Hunting incident	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
392	IJ6_E	Numeric	Injury causes: Boating incident	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
393	IJ6_F	Numeric	Injury causes: Accidential contact with another person or animal	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused

39	94	IJ6_G	Numeric	Injury causes: Fall or trip	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
39	95	IJ6_H	Numeric	Injury causes: Domestic or family violence	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
39	96	1]6 ¹	Numeric	Injury causes: Other physical assault	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
39	97	IJ6_J	Numeric	Injury causes: Contact with a machine, tool, etc.	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
39	8	IJ6_К	Numeric	Injury causes: Smoke, fire, flames	0	No

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018

Injury

				1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	Yes N/A Refused
399	IJ6_L	Numeric	Injury causes: Contact with HOT liquid, object, etc.	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
400	IJ6_M	Numeric	Injury causes: Extreme weather or natural disaster (i.e. flood)	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
401	1J6_N	Numeric	Injury causes: Thin ice	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
402	176_0	Numeric	Injury causes: Overexertion or strenous movement	0 1	No Yes

FNEC COPN

7/18/2018

Injury

				77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	N/A Refused
403	IJ6_P	Numeric	Injury causes: Suicide attempt or self- inflicted injury	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
404	116_Q	Numeric	Injury causes: Other bicycle accident	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
405	IJ6_R	Numeric	Injury causes: Other (specify)	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
406	IJ6_R_other	String	Injury causes: Other (open text entry)		
407	IJ6_A1	Numeric	Were you wearing a seat belt	0 1	No Yes



				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
				99	Refused
				77	N/A
			injuries: Doctors office	1	Yes
410	IJ7_A	Numeric	Where did you get medical treatment for	0	No
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
				99	Refused
				88	Don't know
				77	N/A
				1	Yes
409	IJ6_E1	Numeric	Were you wearing a life jacket	0	No
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
				99	Refused
				88	Don't know
				77	N/A
				1	Yes
408	IJ6_B1	Numeric	Were you wearing a helmet	0	No
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
				99	Refused
				88	Don't know
				77	N/A



411	IJ7_B	Numeric	Where did you get medical treatment for injuries: Hospital emergency room	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
412	IJ7_C	Numeric	Where did you get medical treatment for injuries: Walk-in clinic	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
413	1J7_D	Numeric	Where did you get medical treatment for injuries: Community Health Centre	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
414	1J7_E	Numeric	Where did you get medical treatment for injuries: At school	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused



415	IJ7_F	Numeric	Where did you get medical treatment for injuries: At work	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
416	1J7_G	Numeric	Where did you get medical treatment for injuries: At home	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
417	IJ7_H	Numeric	Where did you get medical treatment for injuries: Traditional healer	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	no yes n/a refused
418	IJ7_I	Numeric	Where did you get medical treatment for injuries: By telephone	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused



419	נ_7נו	Numeric	Where did you get medical treatment for injuries: Didn't seek any medical treatment	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
420	IJ7_K	Numeric	Where did you get medical treatment for injuries: Other (specify)	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	no yes n/a refused
421	IJ7_K_other	String	Where did you get medical treatment for injuries: Other (open text entry)		
422	IJ8	Numeric	When the injury(ies) happened, did any of the following have an influence in your injury	1 2 3 4 77 88 99	Alcohol Marijuana Not under the influence Other substances Not Applicable Don't know Refused
				99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	



7/18/2018 Disability

423	IJ8_other	String	When the injury(ies) happened, did any of
			the following have an influence in your
			injury: Other (open text entry)

Disability



7/18/2018 Disability

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
424	J1	Numeric	Are you limited in the kinds or amount of activity you can do at home, work or otherwise because of a physical or mental condition, or a health problem	0 1 2 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes, often Yes, sometimes Don't know Refused
425	J2	Numeric	<i>Type of limitation: Seeing/reading newsprint</i> (with glasses or contacts if normally used)	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
426	J3	Numeric	<i>Type of limitation: Hearing normal conversation (with hearing aid if normally used)</i>	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
427]4	Numeric	<i>Type of limitation: Having your speech understood by those who speak the same language</i>	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
428	35	Numeric	Type of limitation: Lifting or carrying 10 lbs	0	No

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018 Disability

				1 99 Missing: 99.0	Yes Refused
429	J6	Numeric	Type of limitation: Walking for 5 minutes without resting	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
430]7	Numeric	<i>Type of limitation: Climbing a flight of stairs</i> <i>without resting</i>	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused

FNICE COPN

7/18/2018 Health-Utility Index

Health-Utility Index

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	V/	ALUES
431	HUI_1	Numeric	Which of the following best describes your ability to see well enough to read ordinary newsprint	1	Able to see well enough without glasses or contact lenses
				2 3 4 Missing: 99.0	Able to see well enough with glasses or contact lenses Unable to see well enough, even wtih glasses or contact lens Unable to see at all
432	HUI_2	Numeric	Which of the following best describes your usual ability to see well enough to recognize a friend on the other side of the street	1 2	Able to see well enough without glasses or contact lenses Able to see well enough with glasses or contact lenses

PAGE COPH

7/18/2018 Health-Utility Index

				3	Unable to see well
					enough, even wtih
					glasses or contact
					lens
				4	Unable to see at all
				Missing: 99.0	
433	HUI_3	Numeric	Which of the following best describes your	1	Able to hear what was
			usual ability to hear what was said in a		said without a hearing
			group of conversation with at least three		aid
			other people	2	Able to hear what was
					said with a hearing aid
				3	Unable to hear what
					was said, even with a
					hearing aid
				4	Unable to hear what
					was said, but did not
					wear a hearing aid
				5	Unable to hear at all
				Missing: 99.0	

FNEC COPN

7/18/2018 Health-Utility Index

434	HUI_4	Numeric	Which of the following best describes your	1	Able to hear what was
			usual ability to hear what was said in a		said without a hearing
			conversation with one other person in a		aid
			quiet room	2	Able to hear what was
					said with a hearing aid
				3	Unable to hear what
					was said, even with a
					hearing aid
				4	Unable to hear what
					was said, but did not
					wear a hearing aid
				5	Unable to hear at all
				Missing: 99.0	
435	HUI_5	Numeric	Which one of the following best describes	1	Able to be understood
			your usual ability to be understood when		completely.
			speaking your own language with people who	2	Able to be understood
			do not know you		partially.
				3	Unable to be
					understood.
				4	Unable to speak at all.
				Missing: 99.0	
				-	



436	HUI_6	Numeric	Which one of the following best describes your usual ability to be understood when speaking with people who know you well	1 2 3 4 Missing: 99.0	Able to be understood completely. Able to be understood partially. Unable to be understood. Unable to speak at all.
437	HUI_7	Numeric	Which of the following best decribes how you usually feel	1 2 3 4 5 Missing: 99.0	Happy and interested in life. Somewhat happy. Somewhat unhappy. Very unhappy. So unhappy that life is not worthwhile.
438	HUI_8	Numeric	Which of the following best describes your usual level of pain and discomfort	1 2	Free of pain and discomfort. Mild to moderate pain that prevents no activities.

				3	Moderate pain that
					prevents a few
					activities.
				4	Moderate to severe
					pain that prevents
					some activities.
				5	Severe pain that
					prevents most
					activities.
				Missing: 99.0	
139	HUI_9	Numeric	Which one of the following best describes	1	Able to walk around
			your usual ability to walk		the neighbourhood
					without difficulty, an
				2	Able to walk around
					the neighbourhood
					with difficulty; but d
				3	Able to walk around
					the neighbourhood
					with walking
					equipment
				4	Able to walk only
					short distances with
					walking equipment, an
					12

FNCC COPN

				5	Unable to walk alone,
					even with walking
					equipment. Able to w
				6	Cannot walk at all.
				Missing: 99.0	
440	HUI_10	Numeric	Which of the following best describes your usual ability to use hands and fingers	1	Full use of two hands and ten fingers.
				2	Limitations in the use
				2	of hands or fingers,
					but does not req
				3	Limitations in the use
				5	of hands or fingers, is
					independent w
				4	Limitations in the use
					of hands or fingers,
					requires the hel
				5	Limitations in use of
					hands or fingers,
					requires the help of
				6	Limitations in use of
					hands or fingers,
					requires the help of
				Missing: 99.0	

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018 Health-Utility Index

FNCC COPH

7/18/2018 Health-Utility Index

441	HUI_11	Numeric	Which one of the following best describes your usual ability to remember things	1 2 3 4 Missing: 99.0	Able to remember most things. Somewhat forgetful. Very forgetful. Unable to remember anything at all.
442	HUI_12	Numeric	Which of the following best describes your usual ability to think and solve day-to-day problems	1 2 3	Able to think clearly and solve day to day problems. Had a little difficulty when trying to think and solve day t Had some difficulty when trying to think
				4	clearly and solve d Had great difficulty when trying to think or solve day to da Unable to think or solve day to day problems.

				6	Unable to remember
					anything at all, and
					unable to think or s
				Missing: 99.0	
443	HUI_13	Numeric	Which of the following best describes your	1	Eat, bathe, dress and
			usual ability to perform basic activities		use the toilet
					normally.
				2	Eat, bathe, dress or
					use the toilet
					independently with
					diffi
				3	Required mechanical
					equipment to eat,
					bathe, dress, or use t
				4	Required the help of
					another person to eat,
					bathe, dress or
				Missing: 99.0	
444	HUI_14	Numeric	Which one of the following best describes	1	Generally happy and
			how you usually feel		free from worry
				2	Occasionally fretful,
					angry, irritable,
					anxious or depressed

				3	Often fretful, angry,
					irritable, anxious or
					depressed
				4	Almost always fretful,
					angry, irritable,
					anxious or depresse
				5	Extremely fretful,
					angry, irritable,
					anxious or depressed;
					t
				Missing: 99.0	
445	HUI_15	Numeric	Which one of the following best describes	1	Free of pain and
			your usual level of pain or discomfort		discomfort
				2	Occasional pain or
					discomfort. Discomfort
					relieved by non-pr
				3	Frequent pain or
					discomfort. Discomfort
					relieved by oral med
				4	Severe pain or
					discomfort. Pain not
					relieved by drugs and
					со
					131

FNCC COPH



				Missing: 99.0	
851	HUI3_VL	Numeric	HUI Vision Level	1	Level 1
				2	Level 2
				3	Level 3
				4	Level 4
				5	Level 5
				6	Level 6
				99	No score
				Missing: 99.0	
852	HUI3_HL	Numeric	HUI Hearing Level	1	Level 1
				2	Level 2
				3	Level 3
				4	Level 4
				5	Level 5
				6	Level 6
				99	No score
				Missing: 99.0	
853	HUI3_SL	Numeric	HUI Speech Level	1	Level 1
				2	Level 2
				3	Level 3
				4	Level 4



				5	Level 5
				99	No score
				Missing: 99.0	
854	HUI3_CL	Numeric	HUI Cognition Level	1	Level 1
				2	Level 2
				3	Level 3
				4	Level 4
				5	Level 5
				6	Level 6
				99	No score
				Missing: 99.0	
				5	
855	HUI3_AL	Numeric	HUI Ambulation Level	1	Level 1
855	HUI3_AL	Numeric	HUI Ambulation Level		Level 1 Level 2
855	HUI3_AL	Numeric	HUI Ambulation Level	1	
855	HUI3_AL	Numeric	HUI Ambulation Level	1 2	Level 2
855	HUI3_AL	Numeric	HUI Ambulation Level	1 2 3	Level 2 Level 3
855	HUI3_AL	Numeric	HUI Ambulation Level	1 2 3 4	Level 2 Level 3 Level 4
855	HUI3_AL	Numeric	HUI Ambulation Level	1 2 3 4 5	Level 2 Level 3 Level 4 Level 5
855	HUI3_AL	Numeric	HUI Ambulation Level	1 2 3 4 5 6	Level 2 Level 3 Level 4 Level 5 Level 6
855 856	HUI3_AL HUI3_DL	Numeric	HUI Ambulation Level HUI Dexterity Level	1 2 3 4 5 6 99	Level 2 Level 3 Level 4 Level 5 Level 6

7/18/2018	
Health-Utility Index	

Level 3 Level 4 Level 5 Level 6 No score 99.0 Level 1 Level 2
Level 5 Level 6 No score 99.0 Level 1
Level 6 No score 99.0 Level 1
No score 99.0 Level 1
99.0 Level 1
Level 1
Level 2
Level 3
Level 4
Level 5
Not stated
99.0
Level 1
Level 2
Level 3
Level 4
Level 5
Level 6
No score
99.0

FNCC COPN



859	HUI2ML	Numeric	HUI2 Mobility Level	1	Level 1
				2	Level 2
				3	Level 3
				4	Level 4
				5	Level 5
				6	Level 6
				99	No score
				Missing: 99.0	
860	HUI2CL	Numeric	HUI2 Cognition Level	1	Level 1
				2	Level 2
				3	Level 3
				4	Level 4
				99	No score
				Missing: 99.0	
861	HUI2SL	Numeric	HUI2 Sensation Level	1	Level 1
				2	Level 2
				3	Level 3
				4	Level 4
				99	No score
				Missing: 99.0	
862	HUI2BL	Numeric	HUI2 Selfcare Levels	1	Level 1

7/18/2018	
Health-Utility Index	

				2	Level 2
				3	Level 3
				4	Level 4
				5	Level 5
				99	No score
				Missing: 99.0	
863	HUI2EL	Numeric	HUI2 Emotion Levels	1	Level 1
				2	Level 2
				3	Level 3
				4	Level 4
				5	Level 5
				99	No score
				Missing: 99.0	
864	HUI2PL	Numeric	HUI2 Pain Levels	1	Level 1
				2	Level 2
				3	Level 3
				4	Level 4
				99	No score
				Missing: 99.0	
865	HUI3VU	Numeric	HUI3 Vision Attribute Utility Score	Missing: 99.0	
866	HUI3HU	Numeric	HUI3 Hearing Attribute Utility Score	Missing: 99.0	

PAGE COPN



867	HUI3SU	Numeric	HUI3 Speech Attribute Utility Score	Missing:	99.0
868	HUI3AU	Numeric	HUI3 Ambulation Attribute Utility Score	Missing:	99.0
869	HUI3DU	Numeric	HUI3 Dexerity Attribute Utility Score	Missing:	99.0
870	HUI3EU	Numeric	HUI3 Emotion Attribute Utility Score	Missing:	99.0
871	HUI3CU	Numeric	HUI3 Cognitive Attribute Utility Score	Missing:	99.0
872	HUI3PU	Numeric	HUI3 Pain Attribute Utility Score	Missing:	99.0
873	HUI3VU_MA	Numeric	HUI3 Vision Attribute Utility Score for HUI3MA	Missing:	99.0
874	HUI3HU_MA	Numeric	HUI3 Hearing Attribute Utility Score for HUI3MA	Missing:	99.0
875	HUI3SU_MA	Numeric	HUI3 Speech Attribute Utility Score for HUI3MA	Missing:	99.0
876	HUI3AU_MA	Numeric	HUI3 Ambulation Attribute Utility Score for HUI3MA	Missing:	99.0
877	HUI3DU_MA	Numeric	HUI3 Dexerity Attribute Utility Score for HUI3MA	Missing:	99.0
878	HUI3EU_MA	Numeric	HUI3 Emotion Attribute Utility Score for HUI3MA	Missing:	99.0



879 HUI3CU_MA Numeric HUI3 Cognitive Attribute Utility Score for HUI3MA Missing: 99.0 880 HUI3PU_MA Numeric HUI3 Pin Attribute Utility Score for HUI3MA Missing: 99.0 881 HUI3_MA Numeric HUI3 Multi-Attribute Score 99 No score 882 HUI3_MA_collapsed Numeric HUI Multi-Attribute Score Collapsed 0 -0 882 HUI3_MA_collapsed Numeric HUI Multi-Attribute Score Collapsed 0 -0 882 HUI3_MA_collapsed Numeric HUI Multi-Attribute Score Collapsed 0 -0 882 HUI3_MA_collapsed Numeric HUI Multi-Attribute Score Collapsed 0 -0 882 HUI3_MA_collapsed Numeric HUI Multi-Attribute Score Collapsed 0 -0 1 0 -09 2 10 -19 2 10 -19 3 -20 -20 4 30 -30 -30 -30 -30 5 40 -40 -40 -40 -40 6 -70 -70 -9 -80 -80 7 0 -00 -9 -90 -90 -90 8 0 -90						
881 HUI3_MA Numeric HUI3 Multi-Attribute Score 99 No score Missing: 99.0 Missing: 99.0 0 <0 882 HUI3_MA_collapsed Numeric HUI Multi-Attribute Score Collapsed 0 <0 1 009 2 .1019 3 .2029 4 .3039 5 .4049 .4049 6 .5059 .7079 .9 .8089 10 .9999 .8089 .1019 .8089 10 .9099 .1019 .4049 .6069 8 .0009 .8080 .1019 .8089 10 .9099 .8089 .7079 .8089 10 .9099 .1110 .9099 .1110 99 No Score .8080 .8081 .8081	879	HUI3CU_MA	Numeric		Missing: 99.0	
B82 HUI3_MA_collapsed Numeric HUI Multi-Attribute Score Collapsed 0 <0	880	HUI3PU_MA	Numeric	HUI3 Pain Attribute Utility Score for HUI3MA	Missing: 99.0	
1 009 2 .1019 3 .2029 4 .3039 5 .4049 6 .5059 7 .6069 8 .7079 9 .8089 10 .9099 11 1.0 99 No Score Missing: 99.0	881	HUI3_MA	Numeric	HUI3 Multi-Attribute Score		No score
883 HUI_cat Numeric good to full functional health: HUI of .80 and 0 less than .8	882	HUI3_MA_collapsed	Numeric	HUI Multi-Attribute Score Collapsed	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11	009 .1019 .2029 .3039 .4049 .5059 .6069 .7079 .8089 .9099 1.0
	883	HUI_cat	Numeric	good to full functional health: HUI of .80 and	0	less than .8



L	qг	1	greater than or equal
			to .8
		99	Refused
		Missing: 99.0	

Home Health Care

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
446	L1A	Numeric	Do you believe that you need: Light housekeeping	0 1 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes don't know refused 99.0
447	L2A	Numeric	<i>Do you believe that you need: Home maintenance</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes don't know refused 99.0
448	L3A	Numeric	<i>Do you believe that you need: Care from a nurse</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes don't know refused 99.0
449	L4A	Numeric	<i>Do you believe that you need: Palliative care (terminally ill)</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes don't know refused 99.0

450	L5A	Numeric	Do you believe that you need: Personal care	0	no
			(grooming, washing, etc)	1	yes
				88	don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
451	L6A	Numeric	Do you believe that you need: Meals	0	no
			prepared or delivered	1	yes
				88	don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
452	L1B	Numeric	Do you currently receive the service: Light	0	no
			housekeeping	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
453	L2B	Numeric	Do you currently receive the service: Home	0	no
			maintenance	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused



				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	, 99.0
454	L3B	Numeric	Do you currently receive the service: Care	0	no
			from a nurse	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
455	L4B	Numeric	Do you currently receive the service:	0	no
			Palliative care (terminally ill)	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
456	L5B	Numeric	Do you currently receive the service:	0	no
			Personal care (grooming, washing, etc)	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
457	L6B	Numeric	Do you currently receive the service: Meals	0	no
			prepared or delivered	1	yes

				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
458	L7	Numeric	Do you help with home care (e.g. dressing, bathing, meals, housekeeping, travel) for a family member or friend because he/she has a chronic condition or a disability	0	no
				1	yes
				88	don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
459	L8A	Numeric	What type of care do you provide:	0	no
			Housekeeping (cleaning, laundry, etc)	1	yes
				77	, n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	
460	L8B	Numeric	What type of care do you provide: Personal	0	no
			care (grooming, washing, etc)	1	yes
				77	n/a
				88	Don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0, 99.0	

143

FNCC COPH



461	L8C	Numeric	<i>What type of care do you provide: Food preparation</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know refused 99.0
462	L8D	Numeric	What type of care do you provide: Home maintance (minor repair, shoving driveway)	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know refused 99.0
463	L8E	Numeric	What type of care do you provide: Running errands	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know refused 99.0
464	L8F	Numeric	What type of care do you provide: Other	0 1 77	no yes n/a

7/18/2018 Home Health Care

88	Don't know
99	refused
Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0

465	L8F_other	String	What type of care do you provide: Other (open text entry)		
466	L9	Numeric	How many hours a week do you provide	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes n/a Don't know refused 99.0
467	L10	Numeric	Do you have an immediate family member that has been placed in a long-term care facility that is located outside the community or off-reserve	0 1 88 99	no yes don't know refusal
468	L11	Numeric	<i>How old was your immediate family member when they entered the long-term care facility</i>	88 777 999 Missing: 777.0, 88.0,	Don't know n/a refused 999.0



7/18/2018 Home Health Care

469	L12_other	String	What was the main reason your immediate
			family member is in the long-term care
			facility

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018 Personal Safety

Personal Safety

7/18/2018 Personal Safety

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
470	М1	Numeric	Have you experienced physical aggression in the past 12 months (This includes hitting, kicking, crowding, etc)	1 2 3 4 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Often Sometimes Rarely Never don't know refused
471	M2	Numeric	Have you experienced any verbal aggression in the past 12 months (Includes threats, insults, name calling, etc).	1 2 3 4 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Often Sometimes Rarely Never don't know refused
472	МЗ	Numeric	<i>Did you seek help to deal with the aggression</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes Not Applicable Don't Know Refused 99.0

FNICC COPN

7/18/2018 Health Care Access

Health Care Access



	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
473	W1	Numeric	Do you use traditional medicines	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
474	W2A	Numeric	<i>Difficulties accessing traditional medicines:</i> <i>No difficulties</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
475	W2B	Numeric	Difficulties accessing traditional medicines: Do not know where to get them	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
476	W2C	Numeric	<i>Difficulties accessing traditional medicines:</i> <i>Cant afford it</i>	0 1 77	No Yes N/A

				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
477	W2D	Numeric	Difficulties accessing traditional medicines:	0	No
			Too far to travel	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
478	W2E	Numeric	Difficulties accessing traditional medicines:	0	No
			Concerned about effects	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
479	W2F	Numeric	Difficulties accessing traditional medicines:	0	No
			Do not know enough about them	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0



480	W2G	Numeric	Difficulties accessing traditional medicines: Not available through health center	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
481	W2H	Numeric	<i>Difficulties accessing traditional medicines:</i> <i>Not covered by non-insured health benefits</i> <i>(Health Canada)</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
482	W2I	Numeric	Any difficulties accessing traditional medicines: Not interested	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
483	W2J	Numeric	Any difficulties accessing traditional medicines: Other	0 1 77	No Yes N/A

Don't know

88

				99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	Refused 99.0
484	W2J_other	String	Any difficulties accessing traditional medicines: Other (open text entry)		
485	W3	Numeric	How would you rate the level of access to health services available to you compared to Canadians generally	1 2 3 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Same level of access Less Access Better Access Don't Know Refused
486	W4A	Numeric	Barriers to health care access: Doctor or nurse not available in my area	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
487	W4B	Numeric	Barriers to health care access: Health facility not available (e.g. nursing station or hospital)	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused

153

PNICE COPN



488	W4C	Numeric	Barriers to health care access: Waiting list too long	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
489	W4D	Numeric	Barriers to health care access: Unable to arrange transportation	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
490	W4E	Numeric	Barriers to health care access: Difficulty getting traditional care (e.g. healer, medicine person, or elder)	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
491	W4F	Numeric	Barriers to health care access: Not covered by Non-insured Health Benefits (NIHB)	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused



492	W4G	Numeric	Barriers to health care access: Prior approval for services under NIHB was denied	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
493	W4H	Numeric	Barriers to health care access: Could not afford direct cost of care, service	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
494	W4I	Numeric	Barriers to health care access: Could not afford transportation costs	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
495	W4J	Numeric	Barriers to health care access: Could not afford childcare costs	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused



496	W4K	Numeric	Barriers to health care access: Felt health care provided was inadequate	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
497	W4L	Numeric	Barriers to health care access: Felt service was not culturally appropriate	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
498	W4M	Numeric	Barriers to health care access: Chose not to see health professional	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
499	W4N	Numeric	Barriers to health care access: Service was not available in my area	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused



500	W5A	Numeric	Have you had any difficulty accessing NIHB services: No difficulties	0 1 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes Don't know Refused 99.0
501	W5B	Numeric	Have you had any difficulty accessing NIHB services: Medication	0 1 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes Don't know Refused 99.0
502	W5C	Numeric	Have you had any difficulty accessing NIHB services: Dental care	0 1 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes Don't know Refused 99.0
503	W5D	Numeric	Have you had any difficulty accessing NIHB services: Vision care (e.g. glasses)	0 1 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes Don't know Refused 99.0



504	W5E	Numeric	Have you had any difficulty accessing NIHB services: Hearing aid	0 1 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes Don't know Refused 99.0
505	W5F	Numeric	Have you had any difficulty accessing NIHB services: Other medical supplies (i.e. walker, crutches)	0 1 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes Don't know Refused 99.0
506	W5G	Numeric	Have you had any difficulty accessing NIHB services: Escort travel	0 1 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes Don't know Refused 99.0
507	W5H	Numeric	Have you had any difficulty accessing NIHB services: Transportation services or costs (air or road)	0 1 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes Don't know Refused 99.0



508	W5I	Numeric	Have you had any difficulty accessing NIHB services: Other	0 1 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes Don't know Refused 99.0
509	W5I_other	String	Have you had any difficulty accessing NIHB services: Other (open text entry)		
510	W6	Numeric	Over the past 12 months how often has your primary healthcare provider (family physician/ RN/nurse practioner) changed	1 2 3 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	two times or more once stayed the same don't know refused

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018 Dental Care

Dental Care

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
511	01	Numeric	Approximately when was the last time you had any dental care	1	less than six months ago
				2	between six months and one year ago
				3	between one and two years ago
				4	between two and five years ago
				5	more than five years ago
				6	never
				88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	don't know refused
512	04	Numeric	Do you have one or more of your own teeth? We are referring to your permanent adult teeth, not including false teeth	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refusal

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018 Dental Care

513	05	Numeric	<i>Do you wear full or partial dentures, false teeth, bridges, or dental plates to replace missing permanent teeth</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refusal
514	O6A	Numeric	Barriers to dental care access: Dental services not available in my area	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
515	O6B	Numeric	Barriers to dental care access: Waiting list too long	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
516	O6C	Numeric	Barriers to dental care access: Service not covered by NIHB	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused



7/18/2018 Dental Care

517	O6D	Numeric	Barriers to dental care access: Prior approval for services under NIHB was denied	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
518	O6E	Numeric	<i>Barriers to dental care access: Direct cost of care</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
519	O6F	Numeric	Barriers to dental care access: Transportation costs	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
520	O6G	Numeric	<i>Barriers to dental care access: Childcare costs</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
521	ОбН	Numeric	Barriers to dental care access: Other cost	0	no

7/18/2018 Dental Care

				1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	yes don't know refused
522	O6I	Numeric	Barriers to dental care access: Felt dental services were inadequate	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
523	O2A	Numeric	Current dental care needs: None	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
524	O2B	Numeric	Current dental care needs: Cavities filled or other restorative work (e.g. fillings, crowns, bridge)	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0

FNCC COPH

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018 Dental Care

525	O2C	Numeric	<i>Current dental care needs: Maintenance: Maintenance (e.g. check-ups or teeth cleaning)</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused D, 99.0
526	O2D	Numeric	<i>Current dental care needs: Extractions (taking teeth out)</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused
527	O2E	Numeric	Current dental care needs: Fluoride treatment	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused D, 99.0
528	O2F	Numeric	Current dental care needs: Periodontal (gum) work	0 1 77	No Yes N/A

FNCC COPH

7/18/2018 Dental Care

				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
529	02G	Numeric	Current dental care needs: Prosthetics (e.g.	0	No
			denture, including repair and maintenance)	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
530	O2H	Numeric	Current dental care needs: Urgent care	0	No
			(dental problems requiring immediate	1	Yes
			attention)	77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
531	02I	Numeric	Current dental care needs: Orthodontic	0	No
			work (e.g. braces)	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0



7/18/2018 Dental Care

532	02J	Numeric	Current dental care needs: Other	0	No
				1	Yes
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0	, 88.0, 99.0
533	O2J_other	String	Current dental care needs: Other (open	text	

entry)



Food and Nutrition

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	ALUES
534	Ρ2Α	Numeric	On average, how often do you eat: Milk and milk products (e.g. yogurt, cheese)	1 2 3 4 5 99 Missing: 99.0	Several times a day Once a day A few times a week About once a week Never/hardly ever Refused
535	P2B	Numeric	On average, how often do you eat or drink: Protein (beef, chicken, pork, fish, eggs, beans, tofu)	1 2 3 4 5 99 Missing: 99.0	Several times a day Once a day A few times a week About once a week Never/hardly ever Refused
536	P2C	Numeric	On average, how often do you eat or drink:Vegetables	1 2 3 4 5 99	Several times a day Once a day A few times a week About once a week Never/hardly ever Refused



				Missing: 99.0	
537	P2D	Numeric	On average, how often do you eat or drink:Fruit (excluding fruit juice)	1 2 3 4 5 99 Missing: 99.0	Several times a day Once a day A few times a week About once a week Never/hardly ever Refused
538	P2E	Numeric	On average, how often do you eat or drink:Bread, pasta, rice, and other grains	1 2 3 4 5 99 Missing: 99.0	Several times a day Once a day A few times a week About once a week Never/hardly ever Refused
539	P2F	Numeric	On average, how often do you eat or drink:Water	1 2 3 4 5 99	Several times a day Once a day A few times a week About once a week Never/hardly ever Refused

Missing: 99.0



				Missing: 99.0	
540	P2G	Numeric	<i>On average, how often do you eat or drink:Juice</i>	1 2 3 4 5 99 Missing: 99.0	Several times a day Once a day A few times a week About once a week Never/hardly ever Refused
541	P2H	Numeric	On average, how often do you eat or drink:Soft drinks/pop	1 2 3 4 5 99 Missing: 99.0	Several times a day Once a day A few times a week About once a week Never/hardly ever Refused
542	P2I	Numeric	On average, how often do you eat or drink:Fast food (e.g. burgers, pizza, hotdogs, french fries)	1 2 3 4 5 99	Several times a day Once a day A few times a week About once a week Never/hardly ever Refused



				Missing: 99.0	
543	P3A	Numeric	How often have you eaten the following traditional foods: Land based animals (moose, caribou, bear, deer, bison, etc)	1 2 3 99 Missing: 99.0	Not at all A few times Often Refused
544	P3B	Numeric	How often have you eaten the following traditional foods: Fresh water fish	1 2 3 99 Missing: 99.0	Not at all A few times Often Refused
545	P3C	Numeric	How often have you eaten the following traditional foods: Salt water fish	1 2 3 99 Missing: 99.0	Not at all A few times Often Refused
546	P3D	Numeric	How often have you eaten the following traditional foods: Other water based foods (shellfish, eels, clams, seaweed, etc)	1 2 3 99 Missing: 99.0	Not at all A few times Often Refused

Missing: 99.0



547	РЗЕ	Numeric	How often have you eaten the following traditional foods: Sea-based animals (whale, seal, etc)	1 2 3 99 Missing: 99.0	Not at all A few times Often Refused
548	P3F	Numeric	How often have you eaten the following traditional foods: Game birds (goose, duck, etc)	1 2 3 99 Missing: 99.0	Not at all A few times Often Refused
549	P3G	Numeric	<i>How often have you eaten the following traditional foods: Small game (rabbit, muskrat, etc)</i>	1 2 3 99 Missing: 99.0	Not at all A few times Often Refused
550	РЗН	Numeric	How often have you eaten the following traditional foods: Berries or other wild vegetation	1 2 3 99 Missing: 99.0	Not at all A few times Often Refused



551	P3I	Numeric	How often have you eaten the following traditional foods: Bannock, Fry bread	1 2 3 99 Missing: 99.0	Not at all A few times Often Refused
552	РЗЈ	Numeric	How often have you eaten the following traditional foods: Wild rice	1 2 3 99 Missing: 99.0	Not at all A few times Often Refused
553	РЗК	Numeric	How often have you eaten the following traditional foods: Corn soup	1 2 3 99 Missing: 99.0	Not at all A few times Often Refused
554	Ρ1	Numeric	Do you eat a nutritious balanced diet	1 2 3 4 88 99	Always/Almost always Sometimes Rarely Never Don't know Refused



				110511g. 0010, 991	
555	P4	Numeric	In the past 12 months, how often did	1	Often
			someone share traditional food with your	2	Sometimes
			household	3	Never
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	

FNICE COPH

7/18/2018 Food Security

Food Security



	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
556	Q1	Numeric	The food that we bought just didn't last and we didn't have money to get more	1 2 3 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	often true sometimes true never true don't know refusal
557	Q2	Numeric	We couldn't afford to eat balanced meals	1 2 3 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	often true sometimes true never true don't know refusal
558	Q3	Numeric	In the last 12 months, did you or other adults in your household ever cut the size of your meals or skip meals because there wasn't enough money for food?	0 1 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	no yes don't know refusal 99.0
559	Q4	Numeric	How often did you or other adults cut the size of meals or skip meals?	1 2	Almost every month Some months but not every month



				3	Only one or two months
				77	NA
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
560	Q5	Numeric	In the last 12 months, were you ever	0	No
			hungry but didn't eat because there wasn't	1	Yes
			enough money for food?	88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
561	Q6	Numeric	In the last 12 months, did you ever eat less	0	no
			than you felt you should because there	1	yes
			wasn't enough money to buy food?	88	don't know
				99	refusal
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
562	Q7	Numeric	In the last 12 months, you had to rely on	1	Often true
			only a few kinds of low-cost food (e.g.	2	Sometimes true
			macaroni, rice) to feed your child/children	3	Never true
			because you were running out of money to	77	NA
			buy food.		
			,	88	Don't know

				99 Missing:	77.0, 88.0,	Refused 99.0
563	Q8	Numeric	You couldn't feed your child/children a balanced meal, because you couldnt afford it. Was that statement often, sometimes, or never true for your household in the last 12 months	77 88 99	77.0, 88.0,	Often true Sometimes true Never true NA Don't know Refused 99.0
564	Q9	Numeric	The child was not eating enough because you (the primary care giver) just couldn't afford enough food. Was that statement often, sometimes, or never true for your household in the last 12 months	1 2 3 77 88 99 Missing:	77.0, 88.0,	Often true Sometimes true Never true NA Don't know Refused 99.0
886	foodsecurity	Numeric	Food Security scores for household	Missing:	99.0	
887	Child_fds	Numeric	Food Security scores for children	Missing:	99.0	
888	foodsecurity_cat	Numeric	food security category for Adults	0 1		food secure food insecure, moderate

FNCC COPN



				2 Missing: 99.0	food insecure, severe
889	child_fds_cat	Numeric	food security category for children	0 1	food secure food insecure, moderate
				2 Missing: 99.0	food insecure, severe

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018 Physical Activity

Physical Activity

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	V	ALUES
565	R1	Numeric	Have you participated in: walking	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
566	R2	Numeric	Have you participated in: hunting or trapping	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
567	R3	Numeric	Have you participated in: fishing	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
568	R4	Numeric	Have you participated in: Berry picking or other food gathering	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
569	R5	Numeric	Have you participated in: running or jogging	0 1 99	No Yes Refused



				Missing: 99.0	
570	R6	Numeric	Have you participated in: Hiking	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
571	R7	Numeric	Have you participated in: Bicycling riding/Mountain biking	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
572	R8	Numeric	Have you participated in: Dancing (aerobic, traditional, modern, etc)	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
573	R9	Numeric	Have you participated in: Skating	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
574	R10	Numeric	Have you participated in: Skiing/Snowboarding	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused



575	R11	Numeric	Have you participated in: Competitive or team sports (e.g hockey, basketball, baseball, lacrosse, tennis)	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
576	R12	Numeric	Have you participated in: Weights, exercise equipment	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
577	R13	Numeric	Have you participated in: Aerobics/Fitness classes	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
578	R14	Numeric	Have you participated in: Canoeing/kayaking	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
579	R15	Numeric	Have you participated in: Swimming	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused



580	R16	Numeric	Have you participated in: Bowling	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
581	R17	Numeric	Have you participated in: Golf	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
582	R18	Numeric	Have you participated in: Snowshoeing	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
583	R19	Numeric	Have you participated in: Martial arts	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
584	R20	Numeric	Have you participated in: Gardening, yard work	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
585	R22	Numeric	Have you participates in: none	0	No

				1 99 Missing: 99.0	Yes Refused
586	R21	Numeric	Have you participated in: other	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
587	R21_other	String	Have you participated in: Other		
588	R1A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Walking	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
589	R2A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Hunting, trapping	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
590	R3A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Fishing	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
591	R4A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Berry picking or other food gathering	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0



592	R5A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Running or jogging	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	N/A refused 9.0
593	R6A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Hiking	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	N/A refused 9.0
594	R7A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Bicycling riding/Mountain biking	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	N/A refused 9.0
595	R8A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Dancing (aerobic, traditional, modern, etc)	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	N/A refused 9.0
596	R9A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Skating	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	N/A refused 9.0
597	R10A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Skiing/Snowboarding	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	N/A refused 9.0
598	R11A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Competitive or team sports (e.g hockey, basketball, baseball,	777 999	N/A refused



			lacrosse, tennis)	Missing: 777.0, 999.0
599	R12A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Weights, exercise equipment	777 N/A 999 refused Missing: 777.0, 999.0
600	R13A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Aerobics/Fitness classes	777 N/A 999 refused Missing: 777.0, 999.0
601	R14A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Canoeing/kayaking	777 N/A 999 refused Missing: 777.0, 999.0
602	R15A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Swimming	777 N/A 999 refused Missing: 777.0, 999.0
603	R16A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Bowling	777 N/A 999 refused Missing: 777.0, 999.0
604	R17A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Golf	777 N/A 999 refused Missing: 777.0, 999.0
605	R18A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Snowshoeing	777 N/A

				999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	refused 0
606	R19A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Martial arts	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
607	R20A	Numeric	frequency of activity: Gardening, yard work	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
608	R21A	Numeric	frequency of activity: other	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A Refused 0
609	R21A_other	String	frequency of activity: Open Text Entry		
610	R1B	Numeric	time of activity: Walking	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
611	R2B	Numeric	time of activity: Hunting, trapping	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
612	R3B	Numeric	time of activity: Fishing	777 999	N/A refused



				Missing: 777.0, 999	0
613	R4B	Numeric	time of activity: Berry picking or other food gathering	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
614	R5B	Numeric	time of activity: Running or jogging	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
615	R6B	Numeric	time of activity: Hiking	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
616	R7B	Numeric	time of activity: Bicycling riding/Mountain biking	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
617	R8B	Numeric	time of activity: Dancing (aerobic, traditional, modern, etc)	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	N/A refused 0
618	R9B	Numeric	time of activity: Skating	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999	N/A refused 0
619	R10B	Numeric	time of activity: Skiing/Snowboarding	777	N/A

FNCC COPH

7/18/2018 Physical Activity

				999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	refused 0
620	R11B	Numeric	time of activity: Competitive or team sports (e.g hockey, basketball, baseball, lacrosse, tennis)	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
621	R12B	Numeric	time of activity: Weights, exercise equipment	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
622	R13B	Numeric	time of activity: Aerobics/Fitness classes	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
623	R14B	Numeric	time of activity: Canoeing/kayaking	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
624	R15B	Numeric	time of activity: Swimming	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0
625	R16B	Numeric	time of activity: Bowling	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A refused 0



626	R17B	Numeric	time of activity: Golf	777 999 Missing: 777.0,	N/A refused , 999.0
627	R18B	Numeric	time of activity: Snowshoeing	777 999 Missing: 777.0,	N/A refused , 999.0
628	R19B	Numeric	time of activity: Martial arts	777 999 Missing: 777.0,	N/A refused , 999.0
629	R20B	Numeric	time of activity: Gardening, yard work	777 999 Missing: 777.0,	N/A refused , 999.0
630	R21B	Numeric	time of activity: Other	777 999 Missing: 777.0,	N/A Refused , 999.0
631	R21B_other	String	time of activity: Other (open text entry)		
632	R24	Numeric	Which best describes your routine in a typical day	1	You spend most of a typical day sitting (watching TV, sittin)

				2	You spend most of
					your day sitting
					(watching TV, sitting
					at)
				3	Your daily routine
					involves walking or
					other moderate activi
				4	Your daily routine
					involves walking or
					other moderate activi
				99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	
633	R23	Numeric	During the past week, how much time in an	1	less than 30 minutes
			average day did you spend watching TV,	2	30 minutes to 1 hour
			reading, playing bingo/video games or	3	1 hour to 1 1/2 hours
			working at your computer (outside or	4	more than 1 1/2 hours
			workday/school day)		
				88	don't know
				88 99	don't know refused

FNICE COPN



Smoking



	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	ALUES
634	S1	Numeric	At the present time, do you smoke cigarettes	1 2 3 99 Missing: 99.0	Not at all Daily Occasionally Refused
635	S2	Numeric	Have you ever smoked cigarettes (current non-smokers only)	1 2 3 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	Yes,daily Yes,occasionally No N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
636	S3	Numeric	On average, how many cigarettes do you currently smoke each day	77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	N/A Refused
637	S4A	Numeric	At what age did you begin smoking cigarettes (current smokers)	77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	N/A Refused



638	S5A	Numeric	In the past 12 months, how many times have you tried to quit smoking (for current smokers and ex-smokers)	1 2 3 4 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	0 (never tried to quit) 1-2 tries 3-4 tries 5 or more tries N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
639	S4B	Numeric	At what age did you begin smoking cigarettes (ex-smokers only)	77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	N/A Refused
640	S5B	Numeric	At what age did you quit smoking cigarettes (ex-smokers only)	77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	N/A Refused
641	S6A	Numeric	<i>Reasons for quitting smoking: Respect for the cultural and traditional significance of tobacco</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused

642	S6B	Numeric	Reasons for quitting smoking: Chose a healthier lifestyle	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
643	S6C	Numeric	Reasons for quitting smoking: Health condition	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
644	S6D	Numeric	Reasons for quitting smoking: Doctors orders	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
645	S6E	Numeric	Reasons for quitting smoking: Peer pressure from friends or co-workers	0 1 77	No Yes N/A

				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
646	S6F	Numeric	Reasons for quitting smoking: Out of respect	0	No
			for loved ones	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
647	S6G	Numeric	Reasons for quitting smoking: Greater	0	No
			awareness/education about the ill effects of	1	Yes
			cigarettes on my health	77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
648	S6H	Numeric	Reasons for quitting smoking: Pregnancy	0	No
				1	Yes
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0



				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
				99 Mi i 77 0 00 0	Refused
				88	Don't know
				77	N/A
			spirituality	1	Yes
652	S7B	Numeric	Smoking cessation method: With help from	0	No
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
				99	Refused
			will-power alone	88	Don't know
				77	N/A
				1	Yes
651	S7A	Numeric	Smoking cessation method: Cold turkey/	0	No
			text entry)		
650	S6I_other	String	Reasons for quitting smoking: Other (open		
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
				99	Refused
				88	Don't know
				77	N/A
				1	Yes
649	S6I	Numeric	Reasons for quitting smoking: Other	0	No



653	S7C	Numeric	Smoking cessation method: With assistance from family	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
654	S7D	Numeric	Smoking cessation method: Nicotine replacement patch	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
655	S7E	Numeric	Smoking cessation method: Nicotine replacement gum	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
656	S7F	Numeric	Smoking cessation method: Zyban (bupropion)	0 1 77	No Yes N/A

				88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	Don't know Refused 99.0
657	S7G	Numeric	Smoking cessation method: Other prescribed medication	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
658	S7H	Numeric	Smoking cessation method: Traditional methods	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
659	S7I	Numeric	Smoking cessation method: Support or self- help program	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0



7/18/2018

Smoking

660	S7J	Numeric	Smoking cessation method: Other	0	No
				1	Yes
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0

661	S7J_other	String	Smoking cessation method: Other (ope text entry)	n	
662	S8	Numeric	Do you have a smoke-free home	0	no
				1	yes
				88	don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99	.0



Alcohol and Other Substances



	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
663	Τ3	Numeric	During the past 12 months, have you had a drink of beer, wine, liquor or any other alcoholic beverage	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
664	Τ4	Numeric	During the past 12 months, how often did you drink alcoholic beverages (Please select one that best describes your habits)	1 2 3 3 4 5 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	Once a day About 2-3 times a week About 2-3 times a month About once a month About 2-3 times a year N/A Refused
665	Τ5	Numeric	During the past 12 months, how often have you had 5 or more alcoholic drinks on one occassion (One drink includes one beer, one glass of wine, or one shot of hard liquor)	1 2 3	Never Less than once a month Once per month

				4	2-3 times per month
				5	Once per week
				6	More than once per
					week
				7	Everyday
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
666	T1A	Numeric	Non-prescription drug use: Cannabis	1	Never
			(marijuana, pot, grass, hash, etc)	2	Once or twice
				3	Monthly
				4	Weekly
				5	Daily or almost daily
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
667	T1B	Numeric	Non-prescription drug use: Cocaine (coke,	1	Never
			crack, etc)	2	Once or twice
				3	Monthly
				4	Weekly
				5	Daily or almost daily
				88	Don't know
					2

				99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Refused
668	T1C	Numeric	<i>Non-prescription drug use: Amphetamine type stimulants (crystal meth, speed, ecstasy, etc)</i>	1 2 3 4 5 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Never Once or twice Monthly Weekly Daily or almost daily Don't know Refused
669	T1D	Numeric	Non-prescription drug use: Inhalants (solvents, glue, petrol, paint thinner, etc)	1 2 3 4 5 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Never Once or twice Monthly Weekly Daily or almost daily Don't know Refused
670	T1E	Numeric	Non-prescription drug use: Sedatives or sleeping pills (Valium, Serepax, Rohypnol, etc)	1 2 3	Never Once or twice Monthly

206

PNGC COPN



				4 5 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Weekly Daily or almost daily Don't know Refused
671	T1F	Numeric	Non-prescription drug use: Hallucinogens (LSD, acid, mushrooms, PCP, Special K, etc)	1 2 3 4 5 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Never Once or twice Monthly Weekly Daily or almost daily Don't know Refused
672	T1G	Numeric	Non-prescription drug use: Opioids (heroin, morphine, methadone, codeine, etc)	1 2 3 4 5 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Never Once or twice Monthly Weekly Daily or almost daily Don't know Refused



673	Т2	Numeric	Have you ever sought treatment for	0	No
			substance abuse/addiction	1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	



7/18/2018 Gambling

Gambling



7/18/2018 Gambling

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VALUES
674	U1	Numeric	Have you ever gambled (bet or spent money on bingo, card games, lottery tickets, VLT, casino, sports games)	0 No 1 Yes 88 Don't know 99 Refused Missing: 88.0, 99.0 Yes
675	U2	Numeric	Have you ever borrowed money to gamble	0 No 1 Yes 77 N/A 88 Don't know 99 Refused Missing: 77.0, 88.0, ул.0
676	U3	Numeric	Have you ever bet more money than you could afford to lose	0 No 1 Yes 77 N/A 88 Don't know 99 Refused
677	U4	Numeric	Has your gambling caused any financial problems for you or your family	0 No 1 Yes 77 N/A



7/18/2018 Gambling

				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
896	prob_gambling	Numeric	count of affirmative responses to the 3 problem gambling questions	Missing: 99.0	
897	gambling_cat	Numeric	problem gambling category: no problem, at risk or problem gambler	0	no prob at risk
				2	prob gambler
				Missing: 99.0, 88.0,	77.0

FNICC COPN

7/18/2018 Sexual Activities

Sexual Activities

	v	ARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	V	ALUES
678	V1		Numeric	Are you sexually active	0	no
				1	yes	
					99	prefer not to
						answer/refused
					Missing: 99.0	
679	V2		Numeric	Have you had sexual intercourse in the last	0	No
				12 months	1	Yes
					77	N/A
					88	Don't know
					99	Refused
680	V3		Numeric	How many people have you had sexual	1	None
				intercourse with in the past 12 months	2	1 partner
					3	2 partners
					4	3 partners
					5	4 partners or more
					77	N/A
					88	Don't know
					99	Refused
					Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0



7/18/2018 Sexual Activities

681	V4A	Numeric	Which birth control or protection methods do you use: Withdrawal	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused
682	V4B	Numeric	Which birth control or protection methods do you use: Condom	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused , 99.0
683	V4C	Numeric	Which birth control or protection methods do you use: Birth control pills	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused
684	V4D	Numeric	Which birth control or protection methods do you use: Depo Provera (injection)	0 1 77	No Yes N/A

7/18/2018 Sexual Activities

				88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.	Don't know Refused D, 99.0
685	V4E	Numeric	Which birth control or protection methods do you use: Rhythm (natural family planning)	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused D, 99.0
686	V4F	Numeric	Which birth control or protection methods do you use: Surgery (hysterectomy, vasectomy, tubes tied)	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused D, 99.0
687	V4G	Numeric	Which birth control or protection methods do you use: None	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused D, 99.0

FNCC COPH

7/18/2018 Sexual Activities

688	V4H	Numeric	Which birth control or protection methods	0	No
			do you use: Other	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0

689	V4H_other	String	Which birth control or protection methods do you use: Other (open text entry)		
690	V5	Numeric	What is the main purpose of that/those methods	1 2	Birth control (avoid pregnancy) Protection from
				3	sexually transmitted diseases Both (birth control and STD protection)
				4 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0,	Other N/A Don't know Refused
691	V5_other	String	What is the main purpose of that/those methods : Other (open text entry)		

7/18/2018 Sexual Activities

692	V6	Numeric	How often do you use condoms	1 2 3 4 77 99	Always Most of the time Occasionally Never N/A Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
693	ν7	Numeric	What is the main reason for not always using condoms? Check the answer that best describes your situation	1 2 3 4 5 6	Your partner didn't want to use one You were under the influence of alcohol of drugs Your partner doesn't have HIV/AIDS You or your partner wanted to get pregant You couldn't afford to buy condoms You were with your steady partner
				7	You didn't have a condom at the time



7/18/2018 Sexual Activities

				0	Vou thought you were
				8	You thought you were
					safe
				9	You didn't think of
					using a condom
				10	Other
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
694	V7_other	String	What is the main reason for not always		
			using condoms: Other (open text entry)		
695	V9	Numeric	How many children have you given birth to	77	N/A
			or fathered? If none, write 0	99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
696	V10	Numeric	At what age did you have your first child	777	N/A
				999	Refused
				Missing: 777.0, 999.	0
697	V11	Numeric	Do you identify as being homosexual (gay or	0	No
			lesbian), bisexual or two-spirited	1	Yes
				88	Don't Know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	



7/18/2018 Sexual Activities

698	V12	Numeric	Have you ever been tested for Sexually	0	No
			Transmitted Diseases (STDs) or Sexually	1	Yes
			Transmitted Infections (STIs)? Some ex	99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	
699	V13	Numeric	Without revealing the test result, have you	0	No
			ever been tested for HIV/AIDS	1	Yes
				99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	

PNGC COPN

7/18/2018 Preventative Health Care

Preventative Health Care



	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	V/	ALUES
700	N1	Numeric	When did you last consult a traditional healer?	1 2 3 4 5 99 Missing: 99.0, 88.0,	Never Within the last 12 months 1-2 years ago Over 2 years ago I don't remember Refused 5.0
701	N2A	Numeric	Have you had any of the following tests or examinations: cholesterol	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
702	N2B	Numeric	Have you had any of the following tests or examinations: vision or eye exam	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
703	N2C	Numeric	Have you had any of the following tests or examinations: blood pressure test	0 1	No Yes

				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0,	99.0
704	N2D	Numeric	Have you had any of the following tests or	0	No
			examinations: blood sugar test	1	Yes
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0,	99.0
705	N2E	Numeric	Have you had any of the following tests or	0	No
			examinations: complete physical	1	Yes
			examination	88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0,	99.0
706	N5	Numeric	How often do you perform breast self-	1	Never performed one
			examinations?	2	About once per month
				3	About every 2-3
					months
				4	Less often than every
					2-3 months
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know

years ago					99	Refused
mammogram? 2 Less than 6 months ago ago					Missing: 88.0, 99.0,	77.0
ago 6 months to less than 1 year ago 1 years ago years ago years ago	707	N6	Numeric	When was the last time you had a	1	Never had one
36 months to less than 1 year ago41 year to less than 3 years ago53 years to less than 5 years ago				mammogram?	2	Less than 6 months
1 year ago 4 1 year to less than 3 years ago 5 3 years to less than 5 years ago						ago
4 1 year to less than 3 years ago 5 3 years to less than 5 years ago					3	6 months to less than
years ago 5 3 years to less than 5 years ago						1 year ago
5 3 years to less than 5 years ago					4	1 year to less than 3
years ago						years ago
					5	3 years to less than 5
6 More than 5 years and						
					6	More than 5 years ago
77 N/A					77	N/A
88 Don't know					88	Don't know
99 Refused					99	Refused
Missing: 88.0, 99.0, 77.0					Missing: 88.0, 99.0,	77.0
708 N3NumericWhen was your last PAP smear?1Never had one	708	N3	Numeric	When was your last PAP smear?	1	Never had one
2 Less than 6 months					2	Less than 6 months
ago						ago
3 6 months to less than					3	6 months to less than
1 year ago						1 year ago

				4	1 year to less than 3
					years ago
				5	3 years to less than 5
					years ago
				6	More than 5 years ago
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0,	77.0
70)9 N7	Numeric	Have you ever had a physical prostate	Missing: 88.0, 99.0, 0	77.0 No
70)9 N7	Numeric	Have you ever had a physical prostate check (rectal exam) or PSA Test? PSA is the	0	
70)9 N7	Numeric		0	No
70)9 N7	Numeric	check (rectal exam) or PSA Test? PSA is the	0 1	No Yes
70)9 N7	Numeric	check (rectal exam) or PSA Test? PSA is the	0 1 77	No Yes N/A
70)9 N7	Numeric	check (rectal exam) or PSA Test? PSA is the	0 1 77 88	No Yes N/A Don't Know Refused

PNGC COPN

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018 Migration

Migration

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
710	MG1	Numeric	Have you lived outside of your First Nations community?	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refusal
711	MG2	Numeric	What is the longest period you lived away from your community?	1 2 3 4 5 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	less than a month 1-5 months 6-11 months 1-5 years more than 5 years N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
712	MG3	Numeric	Where did you spend the majority of your time away?	1 2 3	Different First Nations Community City, same province Small town or rural area, same province

4		City, different
		province
5		Small town or rural
		area, different
		province
6		USA
7		Other
77		N/A
88		Don't know
99		Refused
Missing:	77.0, 88.0,	99.0

713	MG3_other	String	where.Other		
714	MG4	Numeric	What was the main reason you moved away	1	Employment
			from your community? Select one answer	2	Education
				3	Relationship
				4	Housing
				5	Employment of
					spouse/partner
				6	Marital/domestic
					problems
				7	Support for disability
				8	Other medical needs

FNCC COPN

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018 Migration

			9	Other (specify)
			77	N/A
			99	Refused
			Missing: 77.0, 99.0	
her	String	why off reserve.Other		

715	MG4_other	String	why off reserve.Other		
716	MG5_A	Numeric	returned to community.{family}	0	No
				1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99	9.0
717	MG5_B	Numeric	returned to community.{connection to	0	No
			community/home}	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99	9.0
718	MG5_C	Numeric	returned to community.{exposure of	0	No
			children to culture}	1	Yes
				77	N/A
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 99	9.0



719	MG5_D	Numeric	returned to community.{housing became available}	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
720	MG5_E	Numeric	returned to community.{job opportunities}	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
721	MG5_F	Numeric	returned to community.{familiar culture}	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
722	MG5_G	Numeric	returned to community.{other}	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
723	MG5_G_other	String	returned to community.Other		

724	MG6	Numeric	<i>Do you move back and forth (off- and on- reserve /First Nations community) more than once a year?</i>	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
725	MG7	Numeric	In the past 12 months, how many times did you move on and off your reserve/First Nations community	1 2 3 4 5 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	None Once 2-3 times 4-5 times 6 times or more N/A Refused
726	MG8	Numeric	When living off-reserve/FN community, did you want to receive services from your First Nation community (i.e. health, education)	0 1 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	No Yes N/A Don't know Refused 99.0



727	MG9	Numeric	While living outside of your First Nations	0	No
			community, did you vote in your First Nation	1	Yes
			elections?	2	Self-Report Not
					Applicable
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0

PNGC COPN

7/18/2018 Residential Schools

Residential Schools

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
728	Υ1	Numeric	Did you attend residential school	0 1 88 99 Missing: 99.0, 88.0	no yes don't know refused
729	Υ2	Numeric	At what age did you start to attend residential school	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A Refused 0
730	Y3	Numeric	At what age did you leave residential school	777 999 Missing: 777.0, 999.	N/A Refused 0
731	Υ4	Numeric	Do you believe that your overall health and well-being has been affected by your attendance at residental school	1 2 3 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	yes, negatively impacted yes, positively impacted no impact N/A Don't know Refused 99.0

732	Y5A	Numeric	<i>Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: loss of language</i>	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
733	Y5B	Numeric	Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: loss of cultural identity	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
734	Y5C	Numeric	<i>Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: physical abuse</i>	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
735	Y5D	Numeric	Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: loss of traditional religion or spirituality	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused

736	Y5E	Numeric	Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: isolation from family	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
737	Y5F	Numeric	<i>Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: harsh living conditions (i.e. lack of heat)</i>	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
738	Y5G	Numeric	Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: lack of proper clothing	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
739	Y5H	Numeric	Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: verbal or emotional abuse	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused

740	Y5I	Numeric	Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: sexual abuse	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
741	Y5J	Numeric	Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: witnessing abuse	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
742	Ү5К	Numeric	Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: separation from community	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
743	Y5L	Numeric	Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: harsh discipline	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused



744	Y5M	Numeric	Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: Poor education	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
745	Y5N	Numeric	<i>Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: lack of food</i>	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
746	Υ5Ο	Numeric	Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: bullying from other children	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
747	Y 5P	Numeric	Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: Other	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused



748	Y5P_other	String	Negative impact on health and wellbeing because of: Other (open text entry)		
749	Y6A	Numeric	'Parent's residential school attendance: mother or guardian	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
750	Y6B	Numeric	'Parent's residential school attendance: father or guardian	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
751	Y6C	Numeric	<i>Grandparent's residential school attendance:</i> <i>mother's or guardian's mother</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
752	Y6D	Numeric	Grandparent's residential school attendance: mother's or guardian's father	0 1 88 99	no yes don't know refused



				Missing. 66.0, 99.0	
753	Y6E	Numeric	Grandparent's residential school attendance:	0	no
			father's or guardian's mother	1	yes
				88	don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
754	Y6F	Numeric	Grandparent's residential school attendance:	0	no
			father's or guardian's father	1	yes
				88	don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	

Missing: 88.0, 99.0

PNGC COPN

7/18/2018 Personal Wellness

Personal Wellness

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
755	Z1S	Numeric	How important is traditional spirituality in your life	1 2 3 4 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Very important Somewhat important Not very important Not important don't know refused
756	Z1R	Numeric	How important is religion in your life (e.g. Christianity, Buddhism, Islam)	1 2 3 4 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Very important Somewhat important Not very important Not important don't know refused
757	Z2A	Numeric	How often do you feel that you are in balance in the four aspects of your life: Physical	1 2 3 4	All of the time Most of the time Some of the time Almost none of the time



758	Z2B	Numeric	How often do you feel that you are in balance in the four aspects of your life: Emotional	1 2 3 4	All of the time Most of the time Some of the time Almost none of the
759	Z2C	Numeric	How often do you feel that you are in balance in the four aspects of your life:	1	time All of the time Most of the time
			Mental	3	Some of the time Almost none of the time
760	Z2D	Numeric	How often do you feel that you are in balance in the four aspects of your life: Spiritual	1 2 3 4	All of the time Most of the time Some of the time Almost none of the time
761	25	Numeric	In the past 12 months, have you personally experienced any instances of racism	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused



762	Z5a	Numeric	If yes (Z5A), how strongly has this affected	1	No effect
			your level of self-esteem	2	Little effect
				3	Some effect
				4	Strong effect
				5	Very strong effect
				88	don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
763	Z3A	Numeric	How strongly do you agree or disagree with:	1	Strongly agree
			I can solve the problems that I have	2	Agree
				3	Neither agree nor
					disagree
				4	Disagree
				5	Strongly disagree
764	Z3B	Numeric	How strongly do you agree or disagree with:	1	Strongly agree
			No one pushes me around in life	2	Agree
				3	Neither agree nor
					disagree
				4	Disagree
				5	Strongly disagree



765	Z3C	Numeric	How strongly do you agree or disagree with: I have control over the things that happen to me	1 2 3 4 5	Strongly agree Agree Neither agree nor disagree Disagree Strongly disagree
766	Z3D	Numeric	How strongly do you agree or disagree with: I can do just about anything I really set my mind to	1 2 3 4 5	Strongly agree Agree Neither agree nor disagree Disagree Strongly disagree
767	Z3E	Numeric	How strongly do you agree or disagree with: I often feel helpless in dealing with the problems of life	1 2 3 4 5	Strongly agree Agree Neither agree nor disagree Disagree Strongly disagree
768	Z3F	Numeric	How strongly do you agree or disagree with: What happens to me in the future mostly	1 2	Strongly agree Agree

			depends on me	3 4 5	Neither agree nor disagree Disagree Strongly disagree
769	Z3G	Numeric	How strongly do you agree or disagree with: There is little I can do to change many of the important things in my life	1 2 3 4 5	Strongly agree Agree Neither agree nor disagree Disagree Strongly disagree
770	Z4A	Numeric	<i>Use of emotional or mental health support resource: Immediate family member</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
771	Z4B	Numeric	<i>Use of emotional or mental health support resource: Other family member</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused

FNCC COPH



772	Z4C	Numeric	<i>Use of emotional or mental health support resource: Friend</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
773	Z4D	Numeric	<i>Use of emotional or mental health support resource: Traditional healer</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
774	Z4E	Numeric	<i>Use of emotional or mental health support resource: Family doctor</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
775	Z4F	Numeric	<i>Use of emotional or mental health support resource: Psychiatrist</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused



776	Z4G	Numeric	<i>Use of emotional or mental health support resource: CHR (community health representative)</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
777	Z4H	Numeric	<i>Use of emotional or mental health support resource: Nurse</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
778	Z4I	Numeric	<i>Use of emotional or mental health support resource: Counselor</i>	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused
779	Z4J	Numeric	Use of emotional or mental health support resource: Psychologist	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	no yes don't know refused



780	Z4K	Numeric	Use of emotional or mental health support	0	no
			resource: Social worker	1	yes
				88	don't know
				99	refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
781	Z4L	Numeric	Use of emotional or mental health support	0	no
781	Z4L	Numeric	Use of emotional or mental health support resource: Crisis line worker	0 1	no yes
781	Z4L	Numeric		0 1 88	
781	Z4L	Numeric		1	yes
781	Z4L	Numeric		1 88	yes don't know refused



Depression

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	ALUES
782	ZD1	Numeric	In the past month, how often did you feel	1	None of the time
			tired out for no good reason?	2	A little of the time
				3	Some of the time
				4	Most of the time
				5	All of the time
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
783	ZD2	Numeric	In the past month, how often did you feel	1	None of the time
			nervous?	2	A little of the time
				3	Some of the time
				4	Most of the time
				5	All of the time
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
784	ZD3	Numeric	In the past month, how often did you feel so	0 1	None of the time
			nervous that nothing could calm you down?	2	A little of the time
				3	Some of the time
				4	Most of the time

				5 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	All of the time Don't know Refused
785	ZD4	Numeric	In the past month, how often did you feel hopeless?	1 2 3 4 5 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	None of the time A little of the time Some of the time Most of the time All of the time Don't know Refused
786	ZD5	Numeric	In the past month, how often did you feel restless or fidgety?	1 2 3 4 5 88 99	None of the time A little of the time Some of the time Most of the time All of the time Don't know Refused

PNGC COPN

251

Missing: 88.0, 99.0



787	ZD6	Numeric	In the past month, how often did you feel so	1	None of the time
			restless you could not sit still?	2	A little of the time
				3	Some of the time
				4	Most of the time
				5	All of the time
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
788	ZD7	Numeric	In the past month, how often did you feel	1	None of the time
			depressed?	2	A little of the time
				3	Some of the time
				4	Most of the time
				5	All of the time
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 88.0, 99.0	
789	ZD8	Numeric	In the past month, how often did you feel	1	None of the time
			that everything was an effort?	2	A little of the time
				3	Some of the time
				4	Most of the time
				5	All of the time
				88	Don't know
					252

7/18/2018 Depression

				99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	Refused
790	ZD9	Numeric	In the past month, how often did you feel so sad that nothing could cheer you up?	1 2 3 4 5 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	None of the time A little of the time Some of the time Most of the time All of the time Don't know Refused
791	ZD10	Numeric	In the past month, how often did you feel worthless?	1 2 3 4 5 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	None of the time A little of the time Some of the time Most of the time All of the time Don't know Refused



Suicide



	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	VA	LUES
792	ZS1	Numeric	In the past 12 months, has a close friend or family member committed suicide	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
793	ZS2	Numeric	Have you ever thought about committing suicide	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
794	ZS4	Numeric	Have you ever attempted suicide	0 1 88 99 Missing: 88.0, 99.0	No Yes Don't know Refused
795	ZS3_A	Numeric	<i>Have you ever thought of committing suicide: During the past year</i>	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused



796	ZS3_B	Numeric	<i>Have you ever thought of committing suicide: As an adult (greater than 18 years of age)</i>	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
797	ZS3_C	Numeric	<i>Have you ever thought of committing suicide: As an adolescent (12 to 17 years of age)</i>	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
798	ZS3_D	Numeric	<i>Have you ever thought of committing suicide: As a child (under 12 years of age)</i>	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
799	ZS5_A	Numeric	Have you ever attempted suicide: During the past year	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused

800	ZS5_B	Numeric	Have you ever attempted suicide: As an adult (greater than 18 years of age)	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
801	ZS5_C	Numeric	Have you ever attempted suicide: As an adolescent (12 to 17 years of age)	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
802	ZS5_D	Numeric	Have you ever attempted suicide: As a child (under 12 years of age)	0 1 77 99 Missing: 77.0, 99.0	No Yes N/A Refused
803	ZS9_A	Numeric	Available support: Someone you can count on to listen to you talk when you need to talk	1 2 3 4 99	All of the time Most of the time Some of the time Almost none of the time Refused



				Missing: 99.0	
804	ZS9_B	Numeric	Available support: Someone you can count	1	All of the time
			on when you need help	2	Most of the time
				3	Some of the time
				4	Almost none of the
					time
				99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	
805	ZS9_C	Numeric	Available support: Someone to take you to	1	All of the time
			the doctor if you needed it	2	Most of the time
				3	Some of the time
				4	Almost none of the
					time
				99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	
806	ZS9_D	Numeric	Available support: Someone who shows you	1	All of the time
			love and affection	2	Most of the time
				3	Some of the time
				4	Almost none of the
					time
				99	Refused

INCC COPN

7/18/2018 Suicide

				Missing: 99.0	
807	ZS9_E	Numeric	Available support: Someone who can give you a break from your daily routines	1 2 3 4 99 Missing: 99.0	All of the time Most of the time Some of the time Almost none of the time Refused
808	ZS9_F	Numeric	Available support: Someone to have a good time with	1 2 3 4 99 Missing: 99.0	All of the time Most of the time Some of the time Almost none of the time Refused
809	Z59_G	Numeric	Available support: Someone to confide in or talk about yourself or your problems	1 2 3 4 99	All of the time Most of the time Some of the time Almost none of the time Refused

Missina: 99.0



				Missing: 99.0	
810	ZS9_H	Numeric	Available support: Someone to do something	1	All of the time
			enjoyable with	2	Most of the time
				3	Some of the time
				4	Almost none of the
					time
				99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	



Community Wellness and Traditional Culture



	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	V	ALUES
811	CW1	Numeric	<i>Community issues: Education and training opportunities</i>	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
812	CW2	Numeric	Community issues: Alcohol and drug abuse	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
813	CW3	Numeric	Community issues: Housing	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
814	CW4	Numeric	Community issues: Culture	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
815	CW5	Numeric	Community issues: Natural environment/resources	0 1 99	No Yes Refused



7/18/2018

Community Wellness and Traditional Culture

				Missing: 99.0	
816	CW6	Numeric	Community issues: Health	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
817	CW7	Numeric	Community issues: Funding	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
818	CW8	Numeric	Community issues: Control over decisions	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
819	CW9	Numeric	Community issues: Gang activity	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
820	CW10	Numeric	Community issues: Employment/ number of jobs	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused



7/18/2018

Community Wellness and Traditional Culture

821	CW11	Numeric	Community issues: Other	0	No
				1	Yes
				99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	
822	CW11_other	String	Community issues.Other (open text entry)		
823	CW1_A	Numeric	Community progress: Education and training	1	Good progress/change
			opportunities	2	Some progress/change
				3	No progress/change
				4	Worsening
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0
824	CW2_A	Numeric	Community progress: Reduction in alcohol	1	Good progress/change
			and drug abuse	2	Some progress/change
				3	No progress/change
				4	Worsening
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0	, 99.0

INCC COPN

7/18/2018 Community Wellness and Traditional Culture

825	CW3_A	Numeric	Community progress: Housing quality	1	Good progress/change
				2	Some progress/change
				3	No progress/change
				4	Worsening
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0), 88.0, 99.0
826	CW4_A	Numeric	Community progress: Culture	1	Good progress/change
				2	Some progress/change
				3	No progress/change
				4	Worsening
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0), 88.0, 99.0
827	CW5_A	Numeric	Community progress: Natural	1	Good progress/change
			environment/resources	2	Some progress/change
				3	No progress/change
				4	Worsening
				77	N/A

				88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	Don't know Refused 99.0
828	CW6_A	Numeric	Community progress: Health	1 2 3 4 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	Good progress/change Some progress/change No progress/change Worsening N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
829	CW7_A	Numeric	Community progress: Funding	1 2 3 4 77 88 99 Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	Good progress/change Some progress/change No progress/change Worsening N/A Don't know Refused 99.0
830	CW8_A	Numeric	Community progress: Control over decisions	1 2	Good progress/change Some progress/change

266

PNGC COPN

				2	
				3	No progress/change
				4	Worsening
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
831	CW9_A	Numeric	Community progress: Gang activity	1	Good progress/change
				2	Some progress/change
				3	No progress/change
				4	Worsening
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0
832	CW10_A	Numeric	Community progress: Employment/ number	1	Good progress/change
			of jobs	2	Some progress/change
				3	No progress/change
				4	Worsening
				77	N/A
				88	Don't know
				99	Refused
				Missing: 77.0, 88.0,	99.0

267

FNCC COPN

FNCC COPN

7/18/2018 Community Wellness and Traditional Culture

2 Some progress/c					-	
3 No progress/car 4 Worsening 77 N/A 88 Don't know 99 Refused Missing: 77.0, 88.0 Pol 834 CW11_A_other String CW11_A_other Numeric Community progress: Other (open text entry) 0 No 835 CW12 Numeric Community strengths: Family values Herisenging: 90.0 0 No 836 CW13 Numeric Community strengths: Social connections (community working together) 0 No	833	CW11_A	Numeric	Community progress: Other	1	Good progress/change
4 Worsning 77 NA 88 On't know 99 Refused misning: 77.0, 88 Nort 834 CW11_A_other String 835 CW12 Numeric Community strengths: Family values 0 No 99 Numeric Community strengths: Social connection 1 Yes 836 CW13 Numeric Community strengths: Social connection 0 No 836 CW13 Numeric Community strengths: Social connection 0 No 836 CW13 Numeric Community strengths: Social connection 0 No 836 CW13 Numeric Community strengths: Social connection 0 No 836 CW13 Numeric Community working together) 1 Yes					2	Some progress/change
 N/A Radio Signature Refused Signature Ref					3	No progress/change
 Non know point of the second se					4	Worsening
99 Refused 834 W11_A_other String Community progress: Other (open text entry) V V 835 W12 Numeric Community strengths: Family values entry) 0 No 836 W13 Numeric Community strengths: Social connection (community working together) 0 No 836 W13 Numeric Community strengths: Social connection (community working together) 0 No					77	N/A
 Missing: 77.0, 88.0, Unitsing in the series of the series o					88	Don't know
834CW11_A_otherStringCommunity progress: Other (open text entry)835CW12NumericCommunity strengths: Family values i0No1Yes99Refused Missing: 99.0Refused i836CW13NumericCommunity strengths: Social connections (community working together)0No					99	Refused
entry835CW12NumericCommunity strengths: Family values0No1Yes99RefusedMissing: 99.0MurericCommunity strengths: Social connections (community working together)0No836CW13NumericCommunity strengths: Social connections (community working together)0No1Yes					Missing: 77.0, 88.	0, 99.0
836 CW13 Numeric Community strengths: Social connections (community working together) 0 No 1 Yes No 10 Yes Yes 10 Yes Yes 10 Yes Yes 11 Yes Yes 12 Yes Yes 13 Yes Yes 14 Yes Yes	834	CW11_A_other	String			
836 CW13 Numeric Community strengths: Social connections (community working together) 0 No 10 Yes	835	CW12	Numeric	Community strengths: Family values	0	No
836 CW13 Numeric Community strengths: Social connections (community working together) 0 No 10 Yes					1	Yes
836 CW13 Numeric Community strengths: Social connections 0 No (community working together) 1 Yes					99	Refused
(community working together) 1 Yes					Missing: 99.0	
	836	CW13	Numeric	Community strengths: Social connections	0	No
99 Refused				(community working together)	1	Yes
					99	Refused
Missing: 99.0					Missing: 99.0	
837 CW14 Numeric Community strengths: Traditional 0 No	837	CW14	Numeric	Community strengths: Traditional	0	No
ceremonial activities (e.g. powwow) 1 Yes				ceremonial activities (e.g. powwow)	1	Yes



				99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	
838	CW15	Numeric	<i>Community strengths: Good leisure/recreation facilities</i>	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
839	CW16	Numeric	Community strengths: Use of First Nations language	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
840	CW17	Numeric	Community strengths: Natural Environment	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
841	CW18	Numeric	Community strengths: Strong leadership	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
842	CW19	Numeric	Community strengths: Awareness of First Nations culture	0 1 99	No Yes Refused



				Missing: 99.0	
843	CW20	Numeric	Community strengths: Community/health programs	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
844	CW21	Numeric	<i>Community strengths: Low rates of suicide/crime/drug abuse</i>	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
845	CW22	Numeric	Community strengths: Elders	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
846	CW23	Numeric	Community strengths: Education and training opportunities	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused
847	CW24	Numeric	Community strengths: Strong economy	0 1 99 Missing: 99.0	No Yes Refused



7/18/2018

Community Wellness and Traditional Culture

				-	
848	CW25	Numeric	Community strengths: Other	0	No
				1	Yes
				99	Refused
				Missing: 99.0	
849	CW25_other	String	Community strengths: Other (open text entry)		
850	CW26	Numeric	Do you take part in your local community's	1	Always/almost always
850	CW26	Numeric	Do you take part in your local community's cultural events	1 2	Always/almost always Sometimes
850	CW26	Numeric			
850	CW26	Numeric		2	Sometimes
850	CW26	Numeric		2 3	Sometimes Rarely
850	CW26	Numeric		2 3 4	Sometimes Rarely Never



7/18/2018 Sampling Design

Sampling Design

	VARIABLE	ТҮРЕ	LABEL	V	ALUES
11	COMMUNITY	String	INAC NAME		
13	REGION	Numeric	What region do you live in?	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	region 1 region 2 region 3 region 4 region 5 region 6 region 7 region 8 region 9 region 10
890	Remote	Numeric	remote: 4 categories (urban, rural, remote, special access)	11 12 1 2 3	region 11 region 12 Urban Rural Remote
891	remote_2	Numeric	regroup 3 categories: rural vs urban vs remote/special access	3 4 1 2	Special Access Urban and Rural remote and special access

FINGE COPN

7/18/2018 Sampling Design

892	community_size_2	Numeric	small includes all towns less than n =300	2	Small, <300
				3	Medium, 300-1499
				4	Large, over 1500